

ROAD TRAFFIC (ST. HELIER) (JERSEY) ORDER 1996

Official Consolidated Version

This is an official version of consolidated legislation compiled and issued under the authority of the Legislation (Jersey) Law 2021.

Showing the law from 24 December 2024 to 26 January 2025

Contents

Article

14

15

16

17

17A

18

19

20

21

21A



ROAD TRAFFIC (ST. HELIER) (JERSEY) ORDER 1996

PART 1 8 **INTRODUCTORY** Application8 1 2 PART 2 9 TRAFFIC CIRCULATION 3 One-way traffic9 4 Prohibition or restriction of turns9 5 Stopping of vehicles at certain road junctions10 6 7 8 Pedestrian roads – closing to, and restricted use by, vehicular traffic11 9 PART 3 12 PARKING PLACES ON ROADS 12 10 11 12 Conditions and restrictions affecting vehicles left in paying parking places14 13 Determination of size and number of parking spaces and marking of parking places 15

Parking card to be displayed on vehicles left in paying parking places15

Alteration of position of vehicles and removal of vehicles in emergency16

22		18
23	Parking places for States police vehicles	
24	Parking places for Jurats' vehicles	
25	Parking places for vehicles of Crown Officers	
26	Restriction on parking certain vehicles on certain roads	
27	Duration of parking on certain roads	
27A	Special business parking permit	
27B	Car club permit	
27C	Electric vehicle parking	19
PART	4	20
RESID	ENTIAL AND BUSINESS PARKING IN ZONES	20
28	Interpretation	20
29	Permit parking in zones	20
29A	Use of parking places restricted to permit parking at specified times	21
29B	Permit parking in paying parking places	21
29C	Restriction on overnight use of paying parking places in zones	21
29D	Restriction on use of loading or unloading areas in zones	
30	Applications for permits	21
31	Restrictions on issue of permits	22
32	Fees for permits	22
33	Issue of permit	22
34	Form of permit	23
35	Duration of permit	23
36	Change of vehicle	23
37	Refunds	24
38	Change of address	24
PART	. 5	24
LOAD	ING AND UNLOADING OF VEHICLES	24
39	Parking of vehicles for loading and unloading	24
PART	6	25
MOTO	DR CYCLES AND MOPEDS	25
40	Parking of motor cycles and mopeds	25
PART	7	25
	ELLANEOUS	25
41	Savings	
42	Citation	
SCHE	DULE 1	27
	WAY TRAFFIC	27
PART	1	27
ONE-\	WAY TRAFFIC ROUTES	27

Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Jersey) Order 1996	Contents
PART 2	35
ONE-WAY TRAFFIC ROUTES FOR VEHICLES EXCEEDING 6 FEET 6 INCHES IN WIDTH	35
PART 3	35
EXEMPTIONS	35
SCHEDULE 2	37
PROHIBITION OR RESTRICTION OF TURNS	37
PART 1	37
PROHIBITION OF LEFT-HAND TURNS	37
PART 2	37
PROHIBITION OF U-TURNS	37
PART 3	38
PROHIBITION OF RIGHT-HAND TURNS	38
PART 4	38
SCHEDULE 3	39
STOPPING OF VEHICLES AT CERTAIN ROAD JUNCTIONS	39
SCHEDULE 4	41
PROHIBITION OF WAITING	41
SCHEDULE 5	67
ROADS CLOSED TO THROUGH TRAFFIC	67
SCHEDULE 6	68
PEDESTRIAN ROADS – CLOSING TO, AND RESTRICTED USE BY, VEHICULAR TRAFFIC	68
PART 1	68
ROADS CLOSED TO VEHICULAR TRAFFIC	68
PART 2	70
ROADS SUBJECT TO RESTRICTED USE BY VEHICULAR TRAFFIC	70
PART 3	71
VEHICLES EXEMPT FROM RESTRICTIONS	71
PART 4	72
PARTS OF ROADS CLOSED TO VEHICULAR TRAFFIC	72
SCHEDULE 7	73
DRIVING AND STATIONING OF CERTAIN VEHICLES	73

Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Jersey) Order 1996	Contents
PART 1	73
ROADS NOT TO BE USED BY CHARS-À-BANC	73
PART 2	73
AREAS IN WHICH CHARS-À-BANC NOT TO BE USED	73
PART 3	74
ONE-WAY TRAFFIC ROUTES FOR CHARS-À-BANC	74
PART 4	74
ROADS OF RESTRICTED USE BY VEHICLES EXCEEDING 6 FEET 6 INCHES IN WIDTH	74
PART 5	75
AREAS OF RESTRICTED USE BY VEHICLES EXCEEDING 6 FEET 6 INCHES IN WIDTH	75
PART 6	75
AREAS OF RESTRICTED USE BY VEHICLES EXCEEDING 5 TONS IN GROSS VEHICLE WEIGHT	Г 75
SCHEDULE 8	76
PARKING PLACES ON ROADS	76
PART 1	76
PAYING PARKING PLACES – 20 MINUTE LIMIT	76
PART 1A	77
PAYING PARKING PLACES 20 MINUTE LIMIT BETWEEN 9 A.M. AND 10 P.M.	77
PART 1B	77
PAYING PARKING PLACES 20 MINUTE LIMIT BETWEEN 9 A.M. AND 10 P.M. EXCEPT SUN	DAYS 77
PART 1C	78
PAYING PARKING PLACES 20 MINUTE LIMIT BETWEEN 10 A.M. AND 5 P.M. EXCEPT SUN	DAYS 78
PART 2	78
PAYING PARKING PLACES – 1 HOUR LIMIT	78
PART 2A	82
PAYING PARKING PLACES 1 HOUR LIMIT BETWEEN 9 A.M. AND 10 P.M.	82
PART 3	83
PAYING PARKING PLACES – 2 HOUR LIMIT	83
PART 3A	85
PARKING DISCS – 10 MINUTE LIMIT	85
PART 3B	85
PARKING DISCS 10 MINUTE LIMIT BETWEEN 8 A.M. AND MIDNIGHT	85
PART 4	85
PARKING DISCS – 2 HOUR LIMIT	85

Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Jersey) Order 1996	Contents
PART 5	86
PART 6	86
PARKING DISCS – 3 HOUR LIMIT	86
PART 7	88
PART 8	88
PART 9	88
PART 10	88
PARKING PLACES FOR STATES POLICE VEHICLES	88
PART 11	88
PARKING PLACES FOR JURATS' VEHICLES	88
PART 12	88
PARKING PLACES FOR VEHICLES OF CROWN OFFICERS	88
PART 13	89
PARKING PLACES RESTRICTED TO VEHICLES NOT EXCEEDING 6 FEET 6 INCHES INTO A TIME LIMIT OF 12 HOURS	N WIDTH AND 89
PART 14	89
SPECIAL BUSINESS PARKING PERMIT AREA	89
PART 15	89
CAR CLUB PERMIT PARKING	89
PART 16	90
ELECTRIC VEHICLE PARKING – PAYING PARKING PLACES 2 HOUR LIMIT BETWEE 10 P.M.	N 9 A.M. AND 90
SCHEDULE 9	91
SAINT HELIER RESIDENTIAL AND BUSINESS PARKING ZONES	91
PART 1	91
ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN CHEAPSIDE ZONE	91
ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN RICHMOND ROAD ZONE	92
ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN ST. MARK'S ZONE	92
ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN ST. THOMAS' ZONE	92
PART 2	94
ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS	94
PART 3	98
ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN 6 P.M. AND DAY	98 A.M. ON ANY 98
PART 4	99

ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN 6 P.M. AND 5 A.M. MONDAY TO SATURDAY AND AT ANY TIME ON A SUNDAY	99
PART 5	99
ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN MIDNIGHT. AND 8 A.M MONDAY TO SATURDAY AND AT ANY TIME ON A SUNDAY	1. 99
PART 6	100
ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN 10 P.M. ON ONE DAY A 9 A.M. ON THE FOLLOWING DAY	AND 100
PART 7	100
ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN 10 P.M. ON ONE DAY A 8 A.M. ON THE FOLLOWING DAY	AND 100
SCHEDULE 10	101
PART 1	101
PARKING OF VEHICLES ON ROADS FOR LOADING AND UNLOADING	101
PART 2	109
PARKING OF VEHICLES ON FOOTWAYS OR CYCLE TRACKS FOR LOADING AND UNLOADING	109
SCHEDULE 11	110
PARKING OF MOTOR CYCLES AND MOPEDS	110
ENDNOTES	112
Table of Legislation History	
Table of Renumbered Provisions	114



ROAD TRAFFIC (ST. HELIER) (JERSEY) ORDER 1996¹

THE ENVIRONMENT AND PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE, in pursuance of Articles 62, 63, 64 and 84 of the Road Traffic (Jersey) Law 1956 and after consultation with the Connétable of St. Helier, orders as follows –

Commencement [see endnotes]

PART 1

INTRODUCTORY

1 Application

This Order applies to roads in the parish of St. Helier.

2 Interpretation

- (1) In this Order, unless the context otherwise requires
 - "at night" means at any time between the hours of 5 pm on any day and 8 am on the following day;
 - "commercial vehicle" means a vehicle designed or manufactured solely or mainly for purposes other than those of a private household;
 - "Connétable" means the Connétable of St. Helier;
 - "electric vehicle" means a vehicle that is powered solely by an electric motor;
 - "keep" means to keep for one's own use;
 - "Minister" means the Minister for Infrastructure;
 - "Motor Traffic Law" means the Motor Traffic (Jersey) Law 1935;
 - "road" includes part of a road.²
- (2) Unless the context otherwise requires, where this Order refers to an enactment (including an Act of the Parliament of the United Kingdom and any instrument made under such an Act), the reference is to that enactment as amended from time to time,

and includes a reference to that enactment as extended or applied by or under another enactment, including any other provision of that enactment.

PART 2

TRAFFIC CIRCULATION

3 One-way traffic

- (1) A vehicle being driven on a road specified in the first column of Part 1 of Schedule 1 shall, between the point of its entry therein and its departure therefrom, follow the direction prescribed in relation to that road in the second column of that Part.
- (2) Paragraph (1) shall not apply
 - (a) in relation to a road or a part of a road specified in the first column of Part 1 of Schedule 1 during any period specified as an excepted period opposite in the second column of that Part of the Schedule; or
 - (b) to a type of vehicle specified in the second column of Part 3 of Schedule 1 in relation to a road, or a part of a road, specified opposite in the first column of that Part of the Schedule.³
- (3) A vehicle, the overall width of which exceeds 6 feet 6 inches, being driven on a road specified in the first column of Part 2 of Schedule 1 shall, between the point of its entry therein and its departure therefrom, follow the direction prescribed in relation to that road in the second column of that Part:

Provided that this paragraph shall not apply to –

- (a) a vehicle engaged in mechanical road sweeping; or
- (b) an omnibus being driven on a road specified in that Part of that Schedule in the course of providing a service authorized by an omnibus service licence granted under Article 19 of the Motor Traffic Law.

4 Prohibition or restriction of turns

- (1) A vehicle shall not be driven so as to make a left-hand turn from a road specified in the first column of Part 1 of Schedule 2 into a road specified opposite that road in the second column of that Part.
- (2) A vehicle which is being driven on a road specified in the first column of Part 2 of Schedule 2 shall not, at any point specified in relation to that road in the second column of that Part, be turned so as to face in the opposite direction to that in which it was proceeding.
- (3) A vehicle of the type specified in the first column of Part 3 of Schedule 2 shall not be driven so as to make a right-hand turn from a road specified in the second column of that Part into a road specified in the third column of that Part.⁴
- (4)

5 Stopping of vehicles at certain road junctions⁶

- (1) Subject to paragraph (2), no vehicle shall enter any area marked for the purposes of this Article on the surface of a road at the junction of any group of roads specified in Schedule 3 if the driver of that vehicle has reasonable cause to believe that, due to the presence of stationary vehicles, any part of the vehicle will remain stationary within that area.
- (2) A vehicle may remain stationary within any area described in paragraph (1) for so long as it is prevented from completing a right turn by reason of
 - (a) oncoming vehicles; or
 - (b) the presence of other stationary vehicles waiting in or near that area to complete a right turn.

6 Prohibition of waiting and stopping

- (1) A vehicle shall not
 - (a) wait on a road specified in the first and second columns of Schedule 4;
 - (b) except as provided by Parts 3 and 4 and Schedule 8, wait on a road within 10 yards of its junction with another road; or
 - (c) except as provided by Part 4 and Article 39, stop on a road specified in the first and second columns of Part 1 of Schedule 10 or on a footway or cycle track specified in the first and second columns of Part 2 of that Schedule.⁷
- (2) Unless otherwise permitted by this Order, a vehicle, other than a public service vehicle of the appropriate class, shall not stop on a part of a road that is authorized under Article 37 of the Motor Traffic Law as a stand for public service vehicles.⁸
- (3) A vehicle shall not wait on a part of a road which has been designated as a no waiting area for the purpose of allowing access to any premises from that part of that road.
- (4)
- (5) A vehicle the overall width of which exceeds 6 feet 6 inches shall not wait on any roads listed in Parts 1, 2, 3, 3A, 3B, 4 or 6 of Schedule 8.¹⁰
- (6) The expression "waiting" in this Article does not include the stopping of a vehicle to set down or pick up passengers.

7 Closing of roads to through traffic

No vehicle shall be driven on a road specified in the first column of Schedule 5 during the times prescribed in relation to that road in the second column of that Schedule except –

- (a) for the purpose of delivering or collecting a person or goods or merchandise to or from any premises situated on or adjacent to that road;
- (b) to or from a place on that road set aside under this Order for the parking of vehicles;
- (c) to or from premises having a means of vehicular access from that road;
- (d) a vehicle engaged in mechanical road sweeping or road gully cleaning; or
- (e) if the vehicle is a bicycle.¹¹

8 Pedestrian roads – closing to, and restricted use by, vehicular traffic

- (1) Subject to paragraph (3), no vehicle shall be driven on any road specified in the first column of Part 1 of Schedule 6 during the times specified in relation to that road in the second column of that Part, except
 - (a) with the permission in writing of the Connétable;
 - (b) with the express permission of a police officer;
 - (c) for the purpose of saving life or extinguishing fire; or
 - (d) for any other emergency purpose.
- (2) Subject to paragraph (3), no vehicle shall be driven on any road specified in the first column of Part 2 of Schedule 6 during the times specified in relation to that road in the second column of that Part, except
 - (a) with the permission in writing of the Connétable;
 - (b) with the express permission of a police officer;
 - (c) for the purpose of saving life or extinguishing fire;
 - (d) for any other emergency purpose;
 - (e) for the purpose of delivering or collecting goods or merchandise, in the course of the trade of the owner of the vehicle, to or from premises situated on
 - (i) a road specified in the first column of Part 2 of Schedule 6, or
 - (ii) Queen Street; or
 - (f) a cab, as defined in the Motor Traffic Law, which is delivering or collecting a passenger or goods to or from
 - (i) premises situated on a road specified in the first column of Part 2 of Schedule 6, or
 - (ii) a place on such a road which is immediately adjacent to a road specified in the first column of Part 1 of Schedule 6.
- (3) Paragraphs (1) and (2) shall not apply to the driving or riding of any vehicle specified in the second column of Part 3 of Schedule 6 on a road specified opposite that vehicle in the first column of that Part.¹²
- (4) No vehicle shall be driven on that part of the width of any road specified in Part 4 of Schedule 6 which is beyond the marking on the surface of the road indicating the edge of the carriageway unless
 - (a) the road is too narrow for vehicles to pass safely in opposite directions without either or both of them driving beyond such marking; and
 - (b) the driver of the vehicle, having given consideration to any pedestrian who may be in the vicinity, drives beyond the marking only for the purpose of stopping to permit another vehicle to pass.¹³

9 Driving and stationing of certain vehicles

- (1) Except with the permission in writing of the Connétable or on the express direction of a police officer, no char-à-banc shall be driven on a road
 - (a) specified in Part 1 of Schedule 7;

- (b) within the area bounded by the roads specified in Part 2 of that Schedule.
- (2) Except with the permission in writing of the Connétable or on the express direction of a police officer, a char-à-banc being driven on a road specified in the first column of Part 3 of Schedule 7 shall, between the point of its entry thereon and its departure therefrom, follow the direction prescribed in relation to that road in the second column of that Part.
- (3) Except with the permission in writing of the Connétable, no char-à-banc shall be stationed on any road.
- (4) Except on the express direction or with the specific permission of a police officer, no cab shall be stationed on any road:
 - Provided that this paragraph shall not apply to the stationing of a controlled taxi-cab on a taxi rank as defined in the Motor Traffic (Taxi-Cabs General) (Jersey) Order 2002.
- (5) In this Article, "cab" and "char-à-banc" have the same respective meanings as under the Motor Traffic Law.
- (6) Except with the permission in writing of the Connétable, no vehicle the overall width of which exceeds 6 feet 6 inches shall be driven on a road specified in Part 4 of Schedule 7 unless it is
 - (a) being driven to or from any premises situated on or adjacent to that road;
 - (b) a vehicle engaged in mechanical road sweeping or road gully cleaning;
 - (c) in the case of a vehicle being driven on the part of Bellozanne Road, or of Mont Cochon, specified in that Part of that Schedule the vehicle is being used as an omnibus (within the meaning of the Motor Traffic Law); or
 - (d) in the case of a vehicle being driven on St. John's Road the vehicle is being used as an omnibus (within the meaning of the Motor Traffic Law) to provide a service that schoolchildren (but not the general public) may use to travel to or from a school.¹⁴
- (7) No vehicle the overall width of which exceeds 6 feet 6 inches shall be driven on a road within the area bounded by the roads specified in Part 5 of Schedule 7 unless it is
 - (a) being driven to or from any premises situated on or adjacent to a road within that area; or
 - (b) a vehicle engaged in mechanical road sweeping or road gully cleaning.
- (8) Except with the permission in writing of the Connétable, no vehicle the gross vehicle weight of which exceeds 5 tons shall be driven on a road specified in Part 6 of Schedule 7.

PART 3

PARKING PLACES ON ROADS

10 Interpretation

(1) In this Part –

"Law" means the Road Traffic (Jersey) Law 1956;

"parking" means leaving a vehicle, whether attended or unattended –

- (a) between the hours of 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. on any day other than a Sunday, on any road specified in Part 1 or Part 2 of Schedule 8;
- (b) between the hours of 8 a.m. and 5.30 p.m. on any day, other than a Sunday, on any road specified in Part 3A, 4 or 6 of Schedule 8;
- (ba) between the hours of 9 a.m. and 10 p.m. on any day, on any road specified in Part 1A, Part 2A or Part 3 of Schedule 8;
- (bb) between the hours of 9 a.m. and 10 p.m. on any day, other than a Sunday, on any road specified in Part 1B of Schedule 8;
- (c) between the hours of 10 a.m. and 5 p.m. on any day, other than a Sunday, on any road specified in Part 1C of Schedule 8;
- (d) on any road specified in Part 13 of Schedule 8;
- (da) at a parking place specified in Part 16 of Schedule 8
 - (i) at any time, for the purposes of Article 27C, and
 - (ii) between the hours of 9 a.m. and 10 p.m. on any day, for all other purposes;
- (e) at a parking place specified in Part 2 of Schedule 9;
- (f) between midnight and 8 a.m. or 6 p.m. and midnight on any day in a parking place specified in Part 3 of Schedule 9;
- (g) between midnight and 5 a.m. or 6 p.m. and midnight Monday to Saturday or at any time on a Sunday in a parking place specified in Part 4 of Schedule 9;
- (h) between midnight and 8 a.m. Monday to Saturday or at any time on Sunday in a parking place specified in Part 5 of Schedule 9; or
- (i) between 10 p.m. on one day and 9 a.m. on the following day in a parking place specified in Part 6 of Schedule 9,

and includes stopping a vehicle to load or unload goods or merchandise, but does not include stopping a vehicle to set down or pick up passengers, and "park" and "parked" shall be construed accordingly;

"parking card" means a device of a type and design approved by the Minister under Article 64 of the Law;

"parking disc" has the meaning assigned by Article 19;

"paying parking place" means a road designated as a paying parking place under Article 11;

"valid parking card" means a parking card that identifies for the purposes of this Order the commencement of the period when the vehicle on which it is displayed is left in a paying parking place by means of clear and appropriate indications by or on behalf of the driver of –

- (a) the month;
- (b) the date in the month;
- (c) except if it is a Sunday, the day of the week; and

(d) the next succeeding 5 minute index within the hour of the day at which the vehicle was first left in the paying parking place;

"valid remote payment" means a payment in respect of a vehicle parked or to be parked at a paying parking place, such payment being –

- (a) made by means of the internet;
- (b) accepted by or on behalf of the Minister; and
- (c) of the amount of the charge prescribed in Article 15 for parking the vehicle at the paying parking place for the period during which it is parked or to be parked;

"vehicle", except in Article 26, excludes a vehicle the overall width of which exceeds 6 feet 6 inches and a pedal cycle. 15

(2) For the purposes of this Order a vehicle shall be regarded as displaying a parking card when the card is displayed either against the internal face of the windscreen or against the internal face of a side window adjacent to the windscreen on the left or near side of the vehicle, or, if the vehicle has no windscreen, at a convenient place on the left or nearside of the vehicle, in such manner that the month, date, day and time of arrival of the vehicle may be distinctly seen by any person from outside the vehicle.

11 Designation of paying parking places¹⁶

- (1) The roads specified in Parts 1, 2, 3 and 16 of Schedule 8 are designated as paying parking places.¹⁷
- (2) Except as provided by Articles 29B and 29C, a vehicle that displays a parking card under Article 14 or in respect of which a valid remote payment has been made may be parked in a paying parking place for the period of time specified for that Part in paragraph (3).¹⁸
- (3) Except as provided by Article 2(2)(a) of the Road Traffic (Disabled Persons) (Parking) (Jersey) Order 2002 and Article 29 of this Order, the maximum period for which a vehicle may be parked at a paying parking place specified in Parts 1, 2, 3 and 16 of Schedule 8 is
 - (a) in respect of a paying parking place specified in Part 1-20 minutes;
 - (b) in respect of a paying parking place specified in Part 2-1 hour;
 - (c) in respect of a paying parking place specified in Part 3-2 hours;
 - (d) in respect of a paying parking place specified in Part 16-2 hours. ¹⁹
- (4) 20

12 Conditions and restrictions affecting vehicles left in paying parking places

- (1) No vehicle shall be left in a paying parking place except as provided in, and in accordance with, this Order.
- (2) Except as provided in this Order, no vehicle shall be parked at a paying parking place unless the charge prescribed in Article 15 has been paid.

- (3) Except as provided by Article 29 a vehicle shall not be parked at a paying parking place for longer than the maximum period of time specified in Article 11(3).²¹
- (4) 22
- (5) Where a vehicle has been parked at a paying parking place displaying a parking card no person may remove the parking card and substitute another parking card for the purpose of indicating that the vehicle was left there at a time later than the time when the vehicle was first left there.
- (6) Subject to paragraph (7), no person shall use any vehicle which is parked at a paying parking place for or in connection with the sale of any goods or merchandise to any other person in or near the paying parking place or in connection with the selling or offering for sale of the person's skill in handicraft or the person's services in any other capacity.
- (7) Paragraph (6) does not apply to a vehicle parked at a paying parking place for the purpose of being loaded or unloaded in connection with any trade or business carried on in the vicinity.
- (8) Where parking spaces are marked in a paying parking place or a parking place specified in Part 2 of Schedule 9 a vehicle shall be parked wholly within the limits of a marked space and shall not obstruct the entry or exit of other vehicles to or from adjacent marked spaces.²³

13 Determination of size and number of parking spaces and marking of parking places

- (1) The Minister may determine the dimensions and the number of the spaces in which vehicles may be left in a paying parking place or a parking place specified in Part 2 of Schedule 9.²⁴
- (2) The limits of any paying parking place or a parking place specified in Part 2 of Schedule 9 or any parking space within any such place may be marked on the road or indicated by such signs or road markings as the Minister may deem fit.²⁵

14 Parking card to be displayed on vehicles left in paying parking places

Subject to Article 29, while a vehicle is parked at a paying parking place for any period in respect of which a valid remote payment has not been made, a valid parking card shall be displayed and no person shall –

- (a) display more than one parking card on the vehicle; or
- (b) alter the time of arrival indicated on the parking card whilst the vehicle is parked at that place.²⁶

15 Charges at paying parking places²⁷

- (1) Subject to Article 29, the charge for parking a vehicle at a paying parking place shall be
 - (a) if the vehicle complies with Article 2 of the <u>Road Traffic (Disabled Persons)</u> (<u>Parking) (Jersey) Order 2002</u>, one parking unit for each period of 2 hours or part of 2 hours;

- (b) if the vehicle is parked in a paying parking place specified in Part 3 of Schedule 8, one parking unit for each period of 2 hours or part thereof; and
- (c) in any other case, one parking unit for each period of one hour or part of one hour. 28
- (2) In paragraph (1) "parking unit" has the same meaning as in the Road Traffic (Public Parking Places) (Jersey) Order 2004.

16 Payment of charges²⁹

The charge for parking at a paying parking place shall be paid –

- (a) by the purchase in advance of a parking card from a person for the time being authorized by the Minister to sell parking cards; or
- (b) by way of a valid remote payment.

17 Use of parking card to indicate that charge has been paid³⁰

Except where a valid remote payment has been made, the payment of a charge shall be indicated by the display on the vehicle of a valid parking card.

17A Evidence³¹

- (1) A digital photograph taken by a person authorized by the Minister of a vehicle displaying a registration mark that is parked at a paying parking place shall be prima facie evidence that the vehicle assigned that registration mark was parked at that paying parking place.
- (2) The metadata associated with the digital photograph shall be prima facie evidence of the time and day the photograph was taken.
- (3) A printed copy of the records, held by or on behalf of the Minister, of valid remote payments made in respect of vehicles shall be prima facie evidence of whether a valid remote payment was made in respect of a vehicle.

18 Alteration of position of vehicles and removal of vehicles in emergency

- (1) Where any vehicle is parked in a paying parking place in contravention of Article 12(8) a police officer may alter or cause to be altered the position of that vehicle in order that its position shall comply with that paragraph.
- (2) A police officer may move or cause to be moved to such place as the police officer thinks fit any vehicle left in a paying parking place if, in the police officer's opinion, the movement of that vehicle is necessary in the course of an emergency.
- (3) The powers conferred by this Article shall be in addition to and not in derogation of the powers contained in Article 56 of the Law and any Order made thereunder.

19 Parking discs

(1) For the purposes of this Part of this Order, parking discs shall be issued by the Connétable and each shall comply generally with the following conditions –

It shall be composed of 2 pieces of pale yellow cardboard enclosing 3 red cardboard discs each pivoted about its centre on which shall be printed figures which shall be revealed through 3 apertures cut into one of the pieces of yellow cardboard. The left hand aperture shall reveal the hour, the centre aperture the tens of minutes, and the right hand aperture the minutes, of the time of arrival at the parking place.

(2) Subject to paragraph (1), parking discs may be printed and distributed conveying advertising material limited to such parts of the discs as the Connétable may determine.

20 Parking of vehicles displaying parking discs³²

- (1) Except as provided by Article 29, a vehicle that displays a parking disc under this Part may be parked on a road specified in Part 3A, 3B, 4 or 6 of Schedule 8 for the period of time specified for that Part in paragraph (2).³³
- (2) The maximum period for which a vehicle may be parked on a road specified in Part 3A, 3B, 4 or 6 of Schedule 8 is
 - (a) in respect of a road specified in Part 3A 10 minutes;
 - (ab) in respect of a road specified in Part 3B, at any time between the hours of 8 a.m. and midnight on any day 10 minutes;
 - (b) in respect of a road specified in Part 4 2 hours;
 - (c) in respect of a road specified in Part 6-3 hours;
 - (d) ³⁴
- (3) 35
- (4) Except as provided by Article 29, a vehicle must not be parked on a road specified in Part 3A, 3B, 4 or 6 of Schedule 8 for longer than the maximum period of time specified in relation to that Part in paragraph (2).³⁶
- (5) 37

21 Indication of time on, and display of, parking discs³⁸

- (1) Except as provided by Article 29, when a vehicle is parked on a road specified in Part 3A, 3B, 4 or 6 of Schedule 8 a parking disc, indicating the time at which the vehicle arrived there must be displayed
 - (a) against the internal face of the windscreen of the vehicle; or
 - (b) if the vehicle has no windscreen, at a convenient place on the left or near side of the vehicle, in such manner that the time of arrival of the vehicle may be distinctly seen by any person outside the vehicle.³⁹
- (2) Subject to Article 29, when a vehicle is parked on a road specified in Part 3A, 3B, 4 or 6 of Schedule 8 a person must not
 - (a) display more than one parking disc on the vehicle;
 - (b) indicate on the parking disc a time different from that at which the vehicle was parked;
 - (c) alter the time of arrival indicated on the parking disc whilst the vehicle is parked on that road.⁴⁰

21A Restriction on returning to parking place⁴¹

- (1) This Article applies to a vehicle that has been parked in a road specified in Part 1, 2, 3, 3A, 3B, 4 or 6 of Schedule 8.⁴²
- (2) Except for a vehicle that is parked in accordance with Article 29, the vehicle must not park in any part of the same road within one hour of its departure.

22 43

23 Parking places for States police vehicles

No vehicle, other than a vehicle used by the States of Jersey Police Force which is in the charge of a police officer on duty, shall be left on a road specified in Part 10 of Schedule 8.

24 Parking places for Jurats' vehicles

No vehicle, other than a vehicle used by a Jurat of the Royal Court who is performing an official duty, shall be left on a road specified in Part 11 of Schedule 8.

25 Parking places for vehicles of Crown Officers 44

No vehicle, other than a vehicle used by the Bailiff, the Deputy Bailiff, the Attorney General or the Solicitor General shall be left on a road specified in Part 12 of Schedule 8.

26 Restriction on parking certain vehicles on certain roads

No vehicle the overall width of which exceeds 6 feet 6 inches shall be parked on a road specified in Part 13 of Schedule 8.

27 Duration of parking on certain roads

No vehicle shall be parked on a road specified in Part 13 of Schedule 8 for a total period exceeding 12 hours in any continuous period of 24 hours.

27A Special business parking permit⁴⁵

- (1) A vehicle shall not be parked at any time in the parking space specified in Part 14 of Schedule 8 except if
 - (a) it is parked for business purposes associated with the Town Hall; and
 - (b) the permission in writing of the Connétable for the vehicle to be parked in that place is displayed in the front window of the vehicle.
- (2) The Connétable may issue to a person written permission to park a vehicle in the parking space specified in Part 14 of Schedule 8 if the Connétable is satisfied that the person is parked for business purposes with the Town Hall, and that the vehicle in relation to which the permit is sought will only be left in that place for legitimate business purposes.

27B Car club permit⁴⁶

(1) In this Article –

"car club" means a body of persons subject to an arrangement under which electric vehicles are made available for use by its members;

"designated area" means the roads specified in Part 15 of Schedule 8;

"issuing body" means the Connétable or the Minister;

"permit holder" means a car club to whom a permit has been issued by the issuing body under paragraph (3);

"valid permit" means a permit that has not expired under paragraph (5).⁴⁷

- (2) A vehicle shall not be parked in the designated area unless
 - (a) the vehicle is an electric vehicle; and
 - (b) there is displayed in the front window of the vehicle a valid permit issued by an issuing body under paragraph (3).
- (3) An issuing body may issue a permit to a car club upon payment of a fee of £824 for each permit.
- (4) Subject to paragraph (5), an issuing body may issue to a car club as many permits authorising the parking of electric vehicles in the designated area as there are parking spaces in that area.
- (5) An issuing body must not issue a permit to a car club if the number of permits in force would as a result exceed the number of parking spaces in the designated area.
- (6) A permit issued under paragraph (3) expires on whichever of the following occurs first
 - (a) the date that is 12 months after the date that the permit is issued;
 - (b) it is revoked under paragraph (7).
- (7) If, for any reason, the number of permits held by a car club exceeds the number of electric vehicles which are available for use by its members, there is automatically revoked as many permits as are in excess of that number of electric vehicles.
- (8) Where paragraph (7) applies, a permit holder must immediately return as many permits as are automatically revoked to whichever body issued them.
- (9) If a permit is in force for less than 12 months, the body that issued the permit must pay to the permit holder a refund of an amount calculated pro rata for the amount specified in paragraph (3) for each day that the permit is not in force.
- (10) A permit must be such form as the Connétable and Minister agree.

27C Electric vehicle parking⁴⁸

(1) In this Article –

"electric vehicle recharging bay" means a parking place –

- (a) specified in Part 16 of Schedule 8; and
- (b) indicated by signs or road markings authorised by the Minister;

"electric vehicle recharging point" means a purpose-built unit –

- (a) designed solely for the purpose of charging an electric vehicle; and
- (b) permitted by the Minister for use on the public highway.
- (2) A vehicle must not be parked in an electric vehicle recharging bay at any time unless
 - (a) the vehicle is an electric vehicle; and
 - (b) the vehicle is connected to an electric vehicle recharging point.

PART 449

RESIDENTIAL AND BUSINESS PARKING IN ZONES

28 Interpretation⁵⁰

In this Part -

"business parking permit" means a permit that permits parking in a zone only between the hours of 8 a.m. and 6 p.m.;

"Cheapside Zone" means the roads and parts of roads described in Part 1 of Schedule 9 under the heading "ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN CHEAPSIDE ZONE";

"Connétable" means the Connétable of St. Helier;

"permit" means a permit issued under Article 34 that is in force;

"resident's parking permit" means a permit that permits parking in a zone at any time;

"Richmond Road Zone" means the roads and parts of roads described in Part 1 of Schedule 9 under the heading "ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN RICHMOND ROAD ZONE":

"St. Mark's Zone" means the roads and parts of roads described in Part 1 of Schedule 9 under the heading "ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN ST. MARK'S ZONE";

"St. Thomas' Zone" means the roads and parts of roads described in Part 1 of Schedule 9 under the heading "ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN ST. THOMAS' ZONE":

"zone" means the Richmond Road Zone, Cheapside Zone, St. Mark's Zone or St. Thomas' Zone.

29 Permit parking in zones⁵¹

For the purposes of this Part, a vehicle is parked in a place, on a day and at a time in a zone with a permit if –

(a) there is displayed in the vehicle a resident's parking permit or a business parking permit that permits the vehicle to be parked in that place, on that day and at that time; or

(b) the vehicle is parked in that place, on that day and at that time with the Connétable's written permission.

29A Use of parking places restricted to permit parking at specified times⁵²

A vehicle shall not be parked –

- (a) at any time in a parking place specified in Part 2 of Schedule 9;
- (b) between midnight and 8 a.m. or 6 p.m. and midnight on any day in a parking place specified in Part 3 of Schedule 9;
- (c) between midnight and 5 a.m. or 6 p.m. and midnight Monday to Saturday or at any time on a Sunday in a parking place specified in Part 4 of Schedule 9;
- (d) between midnight and 8 a.m. Monday to Saturday or at any time on Sunday in a parking place specified in Part 5 of Schedule 9;
- (e) between 10 p.m. on one day and 9 a.m. on the following day in a parking place specified in Part 6 of Schedule 9; or
- (f) between 10 p.m. on one day and 8 a.m. on the following day in a parking place specified in Part 7 of Schedule 9,

unless the vehicle is parked with a permit.

29B Permit parking in paying parking places⁵³

Articles 11, 12, 14, 15, 20 and 21 shall not apply to a vehicle that is parked with a permit in a paying parking place specified in Part 1, 2 or 3 of Schedule 8 that is within a zone –

- (a) at any time on a Saturday or a Sunday; or
- (b) between midnight and 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. and midnight on any other day.

29C Restriction on overnight use of paying parking places in zones⁵⁴

Notwithstanding Article 11, a vehicle shall not be parked –

- (a) between midnight and 9 a.m. or 10 p.m. and midnight on any day;
- (b) in a paying parking place specified in Part 1, 2 or 3 of Schedule 8 that is within a zone,

unless the vehicle is parked with a permit.

29D Restriction on use of loading or unloading areas in zones⁵⁵

Notwithstanding Article 39, a vehicle may only be parked without a permit, in a loading or unloading area specified in the first and second columns of the table in Part 1 of Schedule 10 that is within a zone, during the time specified in the fourth column of that table.

30 Applications for permits

(1) A person who –

- (a) resides in a zone; and
- (b) keeps a vehicle in Jersey,

may apply in writing to the Connétable for a resident's parking permit in respect of that vehicle for the zone in which that person resides.⁵⁶

- (2) A person who
 - (a) is the owner of a business that operates from an address in a zone; and
 - (b) owns a vehicle, kept in Jersey, that is used in Jersey exclusively for the purposes of the business,

may apply in writing to the Connétable for a business parking permit in respect of that vehicle.⁵⁷

31 Restrictions on issue of permits

- (1) A person may not hold more than one resident's parking permit at the same time.
- (2) A permit is not transferable.

32 Fees for permits⁵⁸

- (1) The fee payable
 - (a) for a resident's parking permit of 12 months' validity from 1st May
 - (i) in relation to the Cheapside Zone, the St. Mark's Zone or the St. Thomas' Zone, is £441.67, and
 - (ii) in relation to the Richmond Road Zone, is £220.18; and
 - (b) for a business parking permit of 12 months' validity from 1st May, in relation to any one zone, is £325.72.⁵⁹
- (2) If a permit is to be in force for less than 12 months, the fee payable is an amount calculated pro rata to the amount prescribed under paragraph (1), for each day that the permit is to be in force.

33 Issue of permit

- (1) Subject to paragraphs (2) and (3), on payment of the fee prescribed under Article 32 the Connétable shall issue to the applicant the permit requested.
- (2) The Connétable may refuse to issue a resident's parking permit if
 - (a) he or she is not satisfied that the applicant for the permit satisfies the criteria for an application for a permit specified in Article 30(1);
 - (b) there are already in force, in relation to the zone to which the application for the permit relates, as many resident's parking permits or business parking permits as there are parking places in the zone;
 - (c) adequate parking facilities exist within the curtilage of the premises containing the applicant's dwelling; or
 - (d) the vehicle to which the application relates is a commercial vehicle the unladen weight of which exceeds 1,600 kg.⁶⁰

- (3) The Connétable may refuse to issue a business parking permit if
 - (a) he or she is not satisfied that the applicant satisfies the criteria for an application for a permit specified in Article 30(2); or
 - (b) there are in force, in relation to the zone to which the permit would relate, as many resident's parking permits or business parking permits as there are parking places in the zone.
- (4) In deciding whether or not to issue a permit the Connétable may give preference to an applicant who is the holder of a disabled person's badge issued under the <u>Road Traffic (Disabled Persons) (Badges for Motor Vehicles) (Jersey) Order 1982.</u>

34 Form of permit

- (1) Subject to paragraph (2), a permit shall be in the form specified from time to time by the Director of Traffic and Transportation.
- (2) A permit shall specify
 - (a) whether the permit is a resident's parking permit or a business parking permit;
 - (b) the zone to which the permit relates;
 - (c) the registration number of the vehicle in respect of which the permit is issued;
 - (d) the date on which the permit begins to have effect; and
 - (e) the date on which the permit shall (unless Article 35(2) applies) cease to have effect.

35 Duration of permit

- (1) Subject to paragraph (2), a permit is valid from the date on which it is issued until the following 30th April.
- (2) A permit shall cease to have effect
 - (a) if the permit is a resident's parking permit if the permit holder ceases to reside in the zone to which the permit relates;
 - (b) if the permit is a business parking permit if the permit holder ceases to own the business to which the permit relates; or
 - (c) if the permit holder ceases to own or keep the vehicle in respect of which the permit is issued.
- (3) A permit holder shall, within 10 days of the permit ceasing to have effect by virtue of paragraph (2), surrender it to the Connétable.

36 Change of vehicle

If a holder of a permit in relation to a vehicle –

- (a) applies to the Connétable in writing for the issue of a permit for any other vehicle that is kept by the holder in Jersey; and
- (b) surrenders the permit to the Connétable,

the Connétable shall issue to the holder without further charge a permit for that other vehicle, for the unexpired period of the surrendered permit.

37 Refunds

- (1) If -
 - (a) a permit ceases to have effect in accordance with Article 35(2); and
 - (b) the permit holder surrenders the permit to the Connétable,

the Connétable shall refund to the holder, for the unexpired period of the permit, a proportion of the fee paid by the permit holder calculated in accordance with paragraph (2).

(2) The amount to be refunded shall be, for each full month for which the permit shall cease to be in force, 1/12th of the amount that would have been payable for a permit under Article 32(1), less an administration charge of £10.

38 Change of address

A permit holder shall, within 10 days of changing his or her residential address in a zone, or his or her business address in a zone, inform the Connétable in writing.

PART 561

LOADING AND UNLOADING OF VEHICLES

39 Parking of vehicles for loading and unloading⁶²

- (1) Subject to Article 29D and the conditions prescribed in paragraph (2), a vehicle may be parked
 - (a) on a road specified in the first and second columns of the table in Part 1 of Schedule 10; or
 - (b) on the area marked on the surface of a footway or cycle track specified in the first and second columns of the table in Part 2 of Schedule 10.

during the time specified in the fourth column of that table only for the purpose of being loaded or unloaded in connection with a trade or business carried on in the vicinity.⁶³

- (2) The conditions referred to in paragraph (1) are that there shall be displayed on the internal face of the windscreen of the vehicle or, if the vehicle has no windscreen, at a convenient place on the left or near side of the vehicle, and in such manner as to be distinctly seen by any person outside the vehicle
 - (a) a parking disc as prescribed in Article 19, indicating the time at which the vehicle was parked;
 - (b) the business name and address of the user of the vehicle.
- (3) In respect of a vehicle to which this Article applies, a person shall not
 - (a) display more than one parking disc;

- (b) indicate on the parking disc a time different from that at which the vehicle was parked;
- (c) alter the time of arrival indicated on the parking disc while the vehicle is parked on that road;
- (d) in the case of parking on a road, park the vehicle for longer than the period specified in the third column of the table in Part 1 of Schedule 10 during the time specified in the fourth column of that Part on any day other than a Sunday; and
- (e) in the case of parking on a footway or cycle track, park the vehicle for longer than the period specified in the third column of the table in Part 2 of Schedule 10.

PART 6

MOTOR CYCLES AND MOPEDS

40 Parking of motor cycles and mopeds

- (1) Motor cycles and mopeds may be parked on an area of road specified in Schedule 11 for an unlimited period of time.⁶⁴
- (2) Motor cycles and mopeds shall not be parked on an area of road specified in Part 2, 3, 4, 5, 6 or 7 of Schedule 9.65

PART 7

MISCELLANEOUS

41 Savings

- (1) Articles 5, 6, 7 and 9(6) and Parts 3 and 4 shall not apply to any vehicle while it is being used for fire brigade, ambulance, police or other emergency purposes.
- (2) Article 6 and Parts 3 and 4 shall not apply
 - (a) so as to prevent a public service vehicle waiting on a part of any road which is authorized in accordance with Article 38 of the Motor Traffic Law as a stand for public service vehicles;
 - (b) to a vehicle waiting on any road while any gate or other barrier at the entrance to premises to which the vehicle requires access or from which it has emerged is being opened or closed, if it is not reasonably practicable for the vehicle to wait otherwise than on that road while such gate or barrier is being opened or closed:
 - (c) to a vehicle waiting on any road on the express direction or with the specific permission of a police officer;
 - (d) to a vehicle stopping on any road owing to the driver being prevented from proceeding by circumstances beyond the driver's control or to a vehicle stopping in order to avoid an accident.

(3) Nothing in Parts 3, 4 and 5 shall be construed as derogating from the powers of a police officer to require the removal of a vehicle which is parked in such manner as to be likely to obstruct the free flow of traffic.⁶⁶

42 Citation

This Order may be cited as the Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Jersey) Order 1996.

SCHEDULE 1

(Article 3)

ONE-WAY TRAFFIC

PART 167

(Article 3(1))

ONE-WAY TRAFFIC ROUTES

Road	Direction
Albert Street	Clearview Street to Great Union Road
Anley Street	Esplanade to Sand Street
Ann Place	Ann Street to Providence Street
Ann Street	Belmont Road to Charles Street
	La Motte Street to Charles Street
Apsley Road	Gas Place to Stopford Road
Aquila Road	Lemprière Street to Great Union Road
Bath Street (between Hilgrove Street and Beresford Street)	Hilgrove Street to Beresford Street
Bath Street (between Minden Place and Beresford Street)	Minden Place to Beresford Street
Belmont Place	Providence Street to Ann Street
Beresford Street	Bath Street to Halkett Place
Bond Street	Conway Street to Mulcaster Street
Brighton Lane	Brighton Road to Rouge Bouillon
Brighton Road (between Midvale Road and Clairvale Road)	Midvale Road to Clairvale Road
Brighton Road (between Clearview Street and Clairvale Road)	Clearview Street to Clairvale Road
Brighton Road (between Clearview Street and Columbus Street)	Clearview Street to Columbus Street
Broad Street (between Conway Street and Charing Cross)	Conway Street to Charing Cross
Broad Street (between Conway Street and Library Place)	Conway Street to Library Place

New Street to Cattle Street **Burrard Street** Oxford Road to Janvrin Road Oxford Road to Byron Lane **Byron Road** Val Plaisant to Stopford Road Bryon Road Caledonia Place La Route du Fort to Mulcaster Street Cannon Street The Parade to Lemprière Street Castle Street Sand Street to Rue des Mielles Cattle Street Minden Place to Beresford Street St. James' Street to Clarence Road Chapel Lane Broad Street to York Street Charing Cross (between Broad Street and York Street) Charles Street Ann Street to Bath Street Cheapside Peirson Road to Elizabeth Place Chevalier Road Stopford Road to Gas Place Church Street Library Place to Mulcaster Street Clairvale Cut (the road which links Clairvale Clairvale Road to Clearview Street Road to Clearview Street) Clairvale Road (between Rouge Bouillon and Rouge Bouillon to Midvale Road Midvale Road) Clare Street Aquila Road to Savile Street Clarence Road Grosvenor Street to Don Road Clarendon Road Rouge Bouillon to Val Plaisant Clearview Street Dorset Street to Brighton Road Cleveland Avenue St. Clement's Road to Cleveland Road Cleveland Road (between Hastings Road and Hastings Road to La Route du Fort La Route du Fort) Clubley Estate North entrance to south exit Mont Millais to Clarence Road College Hill Colomberie (between St. Clement's Road and St. Clement's Road to Francis Street Francis Street) Colomberie (between the western end of Don The western end of Don Road to Francis Street Road and Francis Street) Colomberie (between Grenville Street and Grenville Street to Snow Hill Snow Hill) St. Clement's Road to Don Road Colomberie (the traffic lane bordering the north side of Howard Davis Park)

Brighton Road to Albert Street

Columbus Street (between Brighton Road and

Albert Street)

Chevalier Road)

	1
Columbus Street (between Albert Street and Dorset Street)	Dorset Street to Albert Street
Commercial Street	Castle Street to Conway Street
Common Lane	Stopford Road to Oxford Road
Conway Street	Esplanade to Bond Street
Craig Street	Don Street to New Street
Croydon Road	Roseville Street to Cleveland Road
D'Auvergne Lane	Marett Road to Roseville Street
Devonshire Lane	Devonshire Place to Lemprière Street
Devonshire Place	Val Plaisant to Lemprière Street
Don Road	Junction of Don Road and Colomberie at Eagle House to James Road
Don Street (between Waterloo Street and Burrard Street)	Waterloo Street to Burrard Street
Don Street (between Duhamel Place and Burrard Street)	Burrard Street to Duhamel Place
Dorset Street (between Clearview Street to a point 18 yards west of Dorset Lane	Dorset Lane to Clearview Street
Dorset Street (between Great Union Road and Clearview Street)	Great Union Road to Clearview Street
Duhamel Place (between Grove Street and Vauxhall Street)	Grove Street to Vauxhall Street
Duhamel Place (between Grove Street and Don Street)	Grove Street to Don Street
Duhamel Street	New Street to Duhamel Place
Dumaresq Street	Charing Cross to Le Geyt Street
Elizabeth Lane	Cheapside to Parade Road
Esplanade (between Weighbridge Place and Conway Street)	Weighbridge Place to Conway Street
Farley's Lane	St. Aubin's Road to Victoria Avenue
Fern Valley (between Mont Cochon and The Limes)	Mont Cochon to The Limes
Francis Street	Colomberie to Don Road
Garden Lane (between Windsor Road and Dorset Street)	Windsor Road to Dorset Street
Garden Lane (between Windsor Road and Devonshire Place)	Windsor Road to Devonshire Place
Gas Place (between David Place and Apsley	David Place to Apsley Road
Road) Gas Place (between Apsley Road and	Chevalier Road to Apsley Road

Stopford Road)

Jardin des Carreaux

Gloucester Street (between the Parade (west The Parade (west side) to the Esplanade side) and the Esplanade) Gloucester Street (between the Parade (west The Parade (west side) to the Parade (east side) and the Parade (east side)) side) Great Union Road Devonshire Place to Great Union Street Great Union Street Great Union Road to Devonshire Place Northwards to a point 70 yards south of Green Street (between a point 80 yards south of its junction with La Route du Fort and a La Route du Fort point 70 yards south of La Route du Fort) Green Street to Colomberie Grenville Street Grosvenor Street Pleasant Street to St. James' Street Grove Street Halkett Place to Duhamel Place Beresford Street to Burrard Street Halkett Place (between Beresford Street and Burrard Street) Halkett Place (between Beresford Street and Beresford Street to Hill Street Hill Street) Halkett Street Beresford Street to Hilgrove Street Hansford Lane St. Aubin's Road to Rue de Trachy Hastings Lane La Route du Fort to Hastings Road Hastings Road (between Roseville Street and Roseville Street to Cleveland Road Cleveland Road) Havre-des-Pas Gardens Havre-des-Pas to Green Street Peter Street to La Motte Street Hilary Street Halkett Place to No. 35 except between Hilgrove Street (Halkett Place to No. 35) 10 a.m. on one day and 6 a.m. on the following day Hilgrove Street (Hilary Street to Wesley Hilary Street to Wesley Street Street) Hill Street Snow Hill to Mulcaster Street Bond Street to Wharf Street Hope Street Hue Street (between Lemprière Street and Lemprière Street to Union Street Union Street) Hue Street (from a point 56 yards north of From a point 56 yards north of Dumaresq Dumaresq Street to Dumaresq Street) Street to Dumaresq Street Ingouville Place Charles Street to Peter Street Janvrin Road (between St. Mark's Road and St. Mark's Road to Springfield Road Springfield Road) Janvrin Road (between St. Mark's Road and St. Mark's Road to Stopford Road

In a clockwise direction

Great Union Road to Aquila Road Journeaux Street Kensington Place (between Cheapside and Cheapside to Kensington Street **Kensington Street**) Kensington Place (between the Esplanade and The Esplanade to Kensington Street Kensington Street) **Kensington Street** Kensington Place to Peirson Road King Street (Peirson Place to Halkett Place) Peirson Place to Halkett Place La Chasse Regent Road to Colomberie La Fredée Lane Vallée des Vaux to La Grande Route de St. Jean Snow Hill to St. James' Street La Motte Street La Petite Rue du Val Plaisant Springfield Road to Val Plaisant La Pouquelaye (between Rouge Bouillon and Rouge Bouillon to a point 82 yards south of a point 82 yards south of the southern entrance the southern entrance to Manor Park Road to Manor Park Road La Route du Petit Clos (between the southern No. 1 Hillside Villas to Vallée des Vaux boundary of No. 1 Hillside Villas and Vallée des Vaux) La Rue de la Hauteur (between La Route du La Route du Petit Clos to La Rue de Mon Petit Clos and La Rue de Mon Sejour) Sejour La Rue Le Masurier L'Avenue et Dolmen du Pré des Lumières to the Parish boundary L'Avenue et Dolmen du Pré des Lumières St. Saviour's Road to La Rue Le Masurier (between St. Saviour's Road and La Rue Le Masurier) St. James' Street to Clarence Road Le Breton Lane Le Geyt Street (between Union Street and Union Street to Devonshire Place Devonshire Place) Cannon Street to Devonshire Place Lemprière Street Lewis Street (between Kensington Street and Cheapside to Kensington Street Cheapside) Lewis Street (between Kensington Street and Kensington Street to a point 33 yards west of a point 33 yards west of Kensington Place) Kensington Place Library Place **Broad Street to Church Street** Havre-des-Pas to Roseville Street Marett Road Midvale Road Rouge Bouillon to Val Plaisant Minden Place Cattle Street to Bath Street Minden Street Bath Street to Minden Place

St. Aubin's Road to St. Andrew's Road

Mont Cochon (between St. Aubin's Road and

St. Andrew's Road)

Peirson

Cheapside)

Road

(between

Peirson Road (between No. 15 and No. 17)

No. 14

Hill Street to Caledonia Place Mulcaster Street Museum Street Phillips Street to Belmont Road Cleveland Road to St. Clement's Road Nelson Avenue **Nelson Street** Bath Street to Vauxhall Street New Cut King Street to Broad Street New Street (between Val Plaisant and Burrard Val Plaisant to Burrard Street Street) Southwards to King Street New Street (between No. 8 New Street and King Street) Newgate Street (between Patriotic Street and Patriotic Street to Gloucester Street Gloucester Street) Old Don Road Don Road to Colomberie Old St. John's Road (between a point 9 yards Northwards to St. John's Road south of the southern boundary of Orissa and the northern junction with St. John's Road) Old Mont Cochon From a point 80 yards south of its junction with Mont Cochon to a point 50 yards north Old Trinity Hill Trinity Hill to Trinity Road Stopford Road to Byron Road Oxford Road (between Stopford Road and Byron Road) Oxford Road (between L'Avenue et Dolmen L'Avenue et Dolmen du Pré des Lumières to du Pré des Lumières and Stopford Road) Stopford Road Oxford Road (between Gas Place and Gas Place to L'Avenue du Pré des Lumières L'Avenue du Pré des Lumières) Rouge Bouillon to Clarendon Road Palmyra Road Parade, The (between Cheapside Cheapside to Gloucester Street and Gloucester Street) Union Street to Cannon Street Parade, The (eastern arm) Parade, The (western arm) York Street to Union Street Parade Road St. John's Road to Rouge Bouillon Patriotic Place Gloucester Street to Patriotic Street Patriotic Street Esplanade to Newgate Street Payn Street Esplanade to Sand Street Peirson Place Royal Square to King Street Peirson Road (between Esplanade and Esplanade to St. Aubin's Road St. Aubin's Road, opposite No. 17 Peirson Road)

Cheapside

From No. 15 to No. 17

and

St. Aubin's Road and No. 14 Peirson Road to

Seale Street

Peter Street Bath Street to Wesley Street Phillips Street Bath Street to Providence Street St. Saviour's Road to Grosvenor Street Pleasant Street Pomona Lane Aquila Road to Pomona Road Pomona Road Rouge Bouillon to Poonah Road Poonah Lane Poonah Road to Aquila Road Poonah Road (between Aquila Road and Aquila Road to Savile Street Savile Street) Poonah Road (between Aquila Road and Aquila Road to Poonah Lane Poonah Lane) Poonah Road (between Great Union Road and Great Union Road to Poonah Lane Poonah Lane) Providence Street Charles Street to Belmont Road Richmond Road La Pouquelaye to Clos du Paradis Robin Place Oxford Road to Bath Street Rodney Avenue Cleveland Avenue to Nelson Avenue Roseville Street (between Colomberie and Colomberie to Hastings Road Hastings Road) La Route du Fort to Hastings Road Roseville Street (between La Route du Fort and Hastings Road) Roseville Street (between La Route du Fort La Route du Fort to Havre-des-Pas and Havre-des-Pas) Roussel Mews (between the road leading to Northwards towards Undercliffe Road Le Clos de Balmain and Undercliffe Road) Roussel Street Rouge Bouillon to St. John's Road Royal Square (from the eastern boundary of Eastwards to Peirson Place No. 14 Royal Square to Peirson Place) Rue de Trachy (between Mont Cochon and the Mont Cochon to the eastern side of the eastern side of the entrance to Millbrook entrance to Millbrook House House) La Grande Route de St. Jean to Vallée des Rue des Côtils Vaux Rue des Mielles Castle Street to Anley Street The unnamed road which links Sand Street to Sand Street to Seale Street Seale Street (bordering No. 30 Sand Street) Sand Street (between Anley Street and Castle Anley Street to Castle Street Street) Savile Street Cannon Street to Rouge Bouillon Seafield Avenue East entrance to west exit

Seaton Place to York Street

Waterloo Street

Wesley Street

Weighbridge Place

Seaton Place (between No. 10 and Seale No. 10 to Seale Street Street) Snow Hill Colomberie to La Motte Street South Hill (between East side of Avenue du Avenue du Petit Mont to Mount Bingham Petit Mont and Mount Bingham) Springfield Road (between Janvrin Road and Janvrin Road to the parish boundary the parish boundary) Springfield Road (between Rouge Bouillon Rouge Bouillon to the unnamed road linking and La Petite Rue du Val Plaisant) Springfield Road and Val Plaisant Stafford Lane (between the eastern entrance to Stafford Gardens to Grands Vaux Stafford Gardens and Grands Vaux) From a point 37 yards west of Peirson Road to St. Aubin's Road (between a point 37 yards west of Peirson Road and Peirson Road) Peirson Road La Route du Fort to Colomberie St. Clement's Road (between La Route du Fort and Colomberie) St. Mark's Lane St. Mark's Road to Stopford Road St. Mark's Road (between David Place and David Place to Janvrin Road Janvrin Road) St. Mark's Road (between the parish The parish boundary to Janvrin Road boundary and Janvrin Road) St. Saviour's Road (between the Parish The parish boundary to L'Avenue et Dolmen boundary and L'Avenue et Dolmen du Pré des du Pré des Lumières Lumières) Stopford Road (between the parish boundary The parish boundary to David Place and David Place) Tower Road (between Bellozanne Road and Bellozanne Road to Route ès Nouaux Route ès Nouaux Undercliffe Road Rouge Bouillon to St. John's Road Union Street Le Geyt Street to New Street Valley Road (between Trinity Road and the Trinity Road to the parish boundary parish boundary) Val Plaisant (between Victoria Street and New Victoria Street to New Street Street) Val Plaisant (between La Petite Rue du Val The unnamed road linking Val Plaisant and Plaisant) Springfield Road to Rouge Bouillon Vauxhall Street Val Plaisant to David Place Victoria Street David Place to Val Plaisant

Halkett Place to Don Street

Mulcaster Street to Esplanade

Hilgrove Street to Charles Street

West Park Avenue (between St. John's Road and Parade Road)

Wharf Street

Winchester Street

Windsor Road (between Great Union Road and Garden Lane)

York Street

St. John's Road to Parade Road

Conway Street to Mulcaster Street

Val Plaisant to Vauxhall Street

Great Union Road to Garden Lane

Charing Cross to the Parade

PART 268

(Article 3(3))

ONE-WAY TRAFFIC ROUTES FOR VEHICLES EXCEEDING 6 FEET 6 INCHES IN WIDTH

Road Direction

PART 3⁶⁹

(Article 3(2))

EXEMPTIONS

Road	Vehicle
Broad Street (between Conway Street and Charing Cross)	Pedal cycles
Broad Street (between Conway Street and Library Place)	Pedal cycles
Charing Cross (between Broad Street and York Street)	Pedal cycles
Esplanade (between Weighbridge Place and Conway Street)	Omnibuses
Green Street	Omnibuses, pedal cycles
Hill Street (between Halkett Place and La Motte Street)	Pedal cycles
King Street (that part which forms its junction with New Street and New Cut)	Pedal cycles

New Cut	Pedal cycles
New Street (between the northern boundary of No. 8 New Street and King Street)	Pedal cycles
Oxford Road (between the entrance to Springfield Stadium and Stopford Road)	Pedal cycles
Oxford Road (between L'Avenue et Dolmen du Pré des Lumières and Stopford Road)	Pedal cycles
York Street (between Charing Cross and the Parade)	Pedal cycles

SCHEDULE 2

(Article 4)

PROHIBITION OR RESTRICTION OF TURNS

PART 1⁷⁰

(Article 4(1))

PROHIBITION OF LEFT-HAND TURNS

La Route du Fort

Mont Millais

Queen's Road

Queen's Road

Pen-y-Craig Avenue

Rouge Bouillon

Victoria Avenue (at the eastern end of the Lower Park)

St. Clement's Road

Claremont Road

Pen-y-Craig Avenue

Rouge Bouillon

St. Aubin's Road

PART 2

(Article 4(2))

PROHIBITION OF U-TURNS

	The state of the s
Victoria Avenue	At the West Park junction
	At the First Tower junction
Esplanade	At the West Park junction
	At the Kensington Place junction
	At the Gloucester Street junction
	At the Castle Street junction

PART 3⁷¹

(Article 4(3))

PROHIBITION OF RIGHT-HAND TURNS

All vehicles La Route de St. Aubin Farley's Lane
All vehicles Rouge Bouillon Great Union Road

PART 4⁷²

SCHEDULE 373

(Article 5)

STOPPING OF VEHICLES AT CERTAIN ROAD JUNCTIONS

Groups of roads

Bath Street Belmont Road

Bath Street

Charles Street

Bath Street

Minden Street

Bond Street

Mulcaster Street

Pier Road

Castle Street

Commercial Street

Castle Street

Esplanade

The junction formed by the group of roads collectively known as

Charing Cross

Cheapside

Elizabeth Lane

Elizabeth Place

Savile Street

Parade Road

Rouge Bouillon

Gloucester Street

Esplanade

Gloucester Street

Newgate Street

Gloucester Street

Seaton Place

Hue Street

Union Street

La Route du Fort

Commercial Buildings

Weighbridge

La Vallée des Vaux Le Mont de la Trinité (Trinity Hill)

Midvale Road Upper Midvale Road Rouge Bouillon

Mulcaster Street Wharf Street

New Street Union Street Burrard Street

Parade, The (eastern arm) Cannon Street

Gloucester Street

Parade, The

Union Street

Patriotic Street

Newgate Street

Patriotic Street Patriotic Place

Peirson Road Westmount Road

Rouge Bouillon Roussell Street Great Union Road

St. Aubin's Road La Route ès Nouaux

St. Aubin's Road Mont Cochon

St. Aubin's Road West Park Roundabout

Savile Street Poonah Road

Trinity Road Springfield Road Parade (eastern arm) Union Street

Victoria Avenue Esplanade

SCHEDULE 474

(Article 6(1)(a))

PROHIBITION OF WAITING

Albert Place

East side (between La Route du Port Elizabeth and a point 52 yards north)

West side (between La Route du Port Elizabeth and a point 12 yards north)

West side (between a point 41 yards north of La Route du Port Elizabeth and a point 7 yards further north)

North side (between Great Union Road and a point 2 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 6)

North side (between Columbus Street and a point 15 yards west of the western boundary of "Britannia")

North side (between Columbus Street and Clearview Street)

South side (between Great Union Road and a point 10 yards east of the western boundary of "Franchard")

South side (between a point 16 yards east of the western boundary of "Franchard" and a point 3 yards west of the western boundary of No. 12)

South side (between Columbus Street and the eastern boundary of No. 12)

South side (between Columbus Street and a point 4 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 16)

South side (between Clearview Street and a point 7 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 16)

Both sides

South side

Both sides (between La Motte Street and Charles Street)

East side (between Charles Street and a point 82 yards north)

Albert Street

Anley Street

Ann Place

Ann Street

East side (between Belmont Road and a point 12 yards south of the southern boundary of Fern Place)

West side (between Belmont Road and a point 67 yards north of Charles Street)

Apsley Road East side

West side (between Gas Place and a point 5 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 13)

West side (between Stopford Road and the southern boundary of No. 13)

Aquila Road West side

East side (between a point 51 yards north of Devonshire Lane and a point 9 yards further north)

East side (between a point 74 yards north Devonshire Lane and a point 22 yards further north)

East side (between Great Union Road and a point 12 yards north of Poonah Lane)

Balmoral Drive Both sides

Bath Street Both sides (between Beresford Street and

Phillips Street)

East side (between Phillips Street and

Robin Place)

West side (between Phillips Street and a point 28 yards south of Moneypenny

Lane)

West side (between Moneypenny Lane

and a point 8 yards south)

Both sides (between Moneypenny Lane

and David Place)

Bellozanne Road Both sides
Bellozanne Valley Both sides

Belmont Gardens North and west sides

Belmont Place Both sides
Belmont Road Both sides
Beresford Street North side

South side (between Bath Street and a

point 30 yards west)

Bond Street Both sides

Brighton Lane Both sides

Brighton Road East side (between Midvale Road and a

point 24 yards south of Clairvale Road)

East side (between Clearview Street and a point 46 yards south of Clairvale Road)

West side

Broad Street North side (between the western boundary

of No. 36 and a point 25 yards east)

North side (between Conway Street and a point 87 yards east of the western

boundary of No. 36)

South side (between Conway Street and

Charing Cross)

Both sides (between Library Place and

Conway Street)

Brook Street Both sides (between Vine Street and

Library Place)

Brooklyn Street Burrard Street Both sides

North side

North side

South side (between Halkett Place and a point 28 yards west of the eastern

boundary of No. 71 Halkett Place)

South side (between New Street and

Burrard Place)

Byron Lane Both sides

Byron Road Both sides (between Val Plaisant and

St. Mark's Road)

East side (between St. Mark's Road and

Stopford Road)

West side (between a point 23 yards south of St. Mark's Road and a point 23 yards

north of Stopford Road)

Caledonia Place East side (between Mulcaster Street and

the southern boundary of the premises of

La Société Jersiaise)

East side (between La Route du Fort and a

point 34 yards north)

Cannon Street North side (between Gloucester Street and

the western boundary of Albert Flats)

North side (between Lemprière Street and the eastern boundary of Agnes Flats)

South side (between Savile Street and a point 7 yards east of John Wesley Court)

Castle Street Both sides
Cattle Street East side
Chapel Lane Both sides
Charing Cross West side

East side (between Pitt Street and a point 23 yards south of Dumaresq Street)

Charles Street North side (between Providence Street and

Bath Street)

North side (between Ann Street and a point 24 yards west)

South side

Cheapside North side

South side (between its junction with Lewis Street and a point 18 yards west)

South side (between a point 36 yards west of its junction with Lewis Street and its

junction with Pierson Road)

Chevalier Road West side

Church Street East side (between Hill Street and a point

13 yards north)

East side (between a point 23 yards north Hill Street and a point 3 yards north of Royal Court Road)

East side (between Library Place and a point 27 yards north of Royal Court Road)

West side

Clairvale Road East and north side

West side (between the southern boundary of Shirley Villas and the northern boundary of No. 4 Rosslyn Villas)

West side (between Clearview Place and the southern boundary of No. 1 Verulam Villas)

West and south sides (between a point 23 yards south of Clearview Place and a point 7 yards west of the western boundary of No. 2)

Clare Street North side (between Savile Street and the

eastern boundary of No. 3)

Claremont Road Both sides

Clarence Road

East side (between College Hill and a point opposite the northern gable of No. 11)

East side (between Don Road and a point 15 yards south of the northern gable of No. 11)

West side (between College Hill and Chapel Lane)

Both sides (between Chapel Lane and the entrance to Clarence Court)

East side (between Rouge Bouillon and a point 5 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 22)

East side (between Palmyra Road and a point 3 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 14)

East side (between a point 1 yard north of the northern boundary of the Washington Hotel and a point 3 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 2)

East side (between Val Plaisant and a point 15 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 2)

West side (between Rouge Bouillon and a point 7 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 31)

West side (between a point 6 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 29, and a point 9 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 9)

West side (between Val Plaisant and a point 15 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 9)

Both sides

Both sides

Both sides (between Albert Street and a point 21 yards north)

East side (between Dorset Street and Clairvale Road)

West side (between Dorset Street and a point 8 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 33 Dorset Street)

North side (between St. Clement's Road and Rodney Avenue)

Clarendon Road

Clarke Avenue

Clearview Place

Clearview Street

Cleveland Avenue

Clos St. André (estate road)

North side (between Cleveland Road and a point 33 yards east)

South side

Cleveland Road

East side (between Havre des Pas and La Route du Fort)

West side (between Hastings Road and a point 32 yards south of La Route du Fort)

Both sides (except those sides of the culde-sac that are more than 30 feet from the junction of the cul-de-sac and the principal estate road)

Both sides (between the southern boundary of No. 50 and the northern boundary of No. 66)

College Hill Both sides North side

> Both sides (between the western end of Don Road and Snow Hill)

East side

West side (between Brighton Road and a point 19 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 31)

West side (between Albert Street and a point 12 yards north of Dorset Street)

South side (between its junction with St. Clement's Road and a point 38 yards east of its junction with Roseville Street)

North and east sides (between the western boundary of No. 3 to the eastern edge of the northern slipway of the English Harbour)

North and east sides (between the western boundary of No. 5 and a point 10 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 8) East side (between a point 38 yards south of La Route de la Liberation and a point 36 yards further south)

East side (from a point 7 yards south of the Tunnel to a point 5.5 yards north then continuing to a point 7 yards west then continuing to a point 17.5 yards south)

North side

South side (between Castle Street and a point 9 yards east)

Clubley Estate

Colomberie

Columbus Street

Commercial Buildings

Commercial Street

South side (between a point 19 yards east of Castle Street and a point 2 yards east of the western boundary of No. 32)

South side (between a point 17 yards east of the western boundary of No. 32 and the eastern boundary of No. 28)

South side (between a point 10 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 28 and a point 15 yards west of Conway Street)

South side (between Conway Street and a point 5 yards west)

Common Lane Both sides West side Conway Street

West side (between the Esplanade and

Cross Street)

West side (between Bond Street and Broad

Street)

East side Craig Street Both sides Croydon Lane Both sides Both sides Croydon Road Both sides D'Auvergne Lane David Place Both sides

Devonshire Lane Both sides Devonshire Place North side

> South side (between Le Geyt Street and New Street)

South side (between the east side of the entrance to Devonia Close and a point

12 yards west)

Dongola Road North side Don Road Both sides

Don Street East side (between the pedestrian precinct

and a point 34 yards north)

East side (between Burrard Street and a point 48 yards north of the pedestrian

precinct)

East side (between the northern boundary of the States Public Library and a point

14 yards south)

Dorset Lane

Dorset Street

Drury Lane

Duhamel Place

West side (between the pedestrian precinct and a point 42 yards south of Burrard Street)

West side (between Burrard Street and Craig Street)

Both sides

Both sides (between Val Plaisant and Clearview Street)

North side (between Great Union Road and a point 10 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 1)

North side (between Columbus Street and a point 3 yards east of the western boundary of No. 5)

North side (between Columbus Street and the western boundary of No. 27)

South side (between Great Union Road and a point 5 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 4)

South side (between Garden Lane and a point 4 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 10)

South side (between Garden Lane and a point 2 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 12)

South side (between Clearview Street and a point 4 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 20)

East side (between its junction with Dongola Road and its junction with Rouge Bouillon)

West side (between its junction with Dongola Road and the northern boundary of "Inglis House")

West side (between a point 22 yards south of the northern boundary of "Inglis House" and its junction with Rouge Bouillon

East side (between the northern boundary of the States Public Library and a point 15 yards north)

East side (between Grove Street and a point 2 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 8)

West side

Duhamel Street

Dumaresq Street

Both sides

North side (between York Street and a point 10 yards east of the western boundary of No. 12)

North side (between a point 32 yards east of the western boundary of No. 12 and a point 21 yards east)

North side (between the northern boundary of the premises of B.G. Romeril and Company Limited and a point 5 yards south)

South and east sides (between York Street and a point 58 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 5 Le Geyt Street)

East side (between the southern boundary of No. 5 Le Geyt Street and a point 47 yards south)

Both sides

Both sides

North side (between Gloucester Street and Victoria Avenue)

North side (between La Route de la Liberation and a point 14 yards east of the eastern boundary of Marina Court)

North side (between Payn Street and Castle Street)

North side (between its junction with Castle Street and a point 36 yards east)

North side (between a point 61 yards east of its junction with Castle Street and a point 17 yards further east)

North side (between a point 134 yards east of its junction with Castle Street and a point 54 yards further east)

North side (between a point 19 yards west of Conway Street and Weighbridge Place)

South side

Both sides

Both sides

Both sides (between Windsor Road and

Dorset Street)

North side

Elizabeth Lane

Elizabeth Place

Esplanade

Farley's Lane

Francis Street

Garden Lane

Gas Place

Gloucester Street

Grands Vaux
Great Union Road

Great Union Street Green Street South side (between a point 20 yards east of David Place and a point 49 yards further east)

South side (between a point opposite the western side of Chevalier Road and a point opposite the eastern side of Oxford Road)

North side (between the Esplanade and a point 19 yards east of The Parade)

North side (between Savile Street and a point 60 yards east of The Parade)

South side (between The Parade and a point 19 yards east)

South side (between The Parade and the eastern boundary of "Everton House")

South side (between the Esplanade and eastern boundary of the Opera House)

Both sides

West side (between Devonshire Place and a point 1 yard south of the northern boundary of No. 71)

West side (between Rouge Bouillon and a point 21 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 79)

West side (between a point 3 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 77 and a point 2 yards north of the northern boundary of that property)

East side (between Great Union Street and a point 15 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 22)

East side (between the southern boundary of No. 22 and the southern boundary of No. 24)

East side (between the northern boundary of No. 30 and the northern boundary of No. 36)

East side (between Rouge Bouillon and the northern boundary of "Moreland House").

North side

West side

East side (between Colomberie and the northern boundary of "No. 1 Richmond Villas")

Grenville Street

West side

East side (between Green Street and a point 22 yards north)

East side (between Havre des Pas and a point 12 yards south of the northern boundary of "No. 1 Richmond Villas")

East side (between Colomberie and a point 134 yards north of Green Street)

Grosvenor Street

North side

South side (between St. James Street and a point 40 yards east)

South side (between its junction with Clarence Road and a point 15 yards west)

South side (between a point 19 yards west of its junction with Clarence Road and a point 17 yards further west)

Grove Street

Halkett Place

Both sides

East side (between St. Helier Methodist Centre and a point 2 yards north of the northern boundary of Halkett Villas)

East side (between Burrard Street and a point 27 yards north)

East side (between Burrard Street and a point 2 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 68)

East side (between Hilgrove Street and a point 6 yards north of Hill Street)

East side (between Beresford Street and a point 15 yards north)

West side (between St. Helier Methodist Centre and a point 10 yards south of the northern boundary of the States Library)

West side (between its junction with Burrard Street and a point 10 yards north of the southern boundary of the "Mechanics Institute")

West side (between a point one yard north of the southern boundary of the "Cock and Bottle" public house and a point 2 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 51)

Hansford Lane

Harbour Area (road linking La Route du Port Elizabeth and Albert Pier) Both sides

Both sides

Hastings Lane Both sides
Hastings Road South side

North side (between its junction with Roseville Street and a point 13 yards east)

North side (between St. Clement's Road and a point 61 yards east of Roseville

Street)

Havre des Pas Both sides
Havre des Pas Gardens Both sides

Hilary Street West side (between a point 41 yards south

of Peter Street and a point 30 yards north

of La Motte Street)

East side

Hilgrove Street South side

North side (between Bath Street and a

point 26 yards east)

North side (between Wesley Street and a

point 32 yards east of Bath Street)

Hill Street South side

North side (between Halkett Place and a point 50 yards west of La Motte Street)

North side (between La Motte Street and a point 35 yards in a westerly direction)

Hue Street East side

West side (between its northern junction with Dumaresq Street and a point 40 yards north of its southern junction with

Dumaresq Street)

West side (between Union Street and a

point 25 yards north)

West side (between Devonshire Place and a point 31 yards north of Union Street)

Ingouville Lane East side

West side (between Charles Street and a

point 27 yards north)

Ingouville Place East side

West side (between Peter Street and a point 18 yards south of Charles Street)

James Street Both sides
Janvrin Road East side

Kensington Place

West side (between Springfield Road and St. Mark's Road)

Jardin des Carreaux Both sides (between Queen's Road and a

point 25 yards east and north)

Journeaux Street South side

North side (between Great Union Road and a point 10 yards west)

North side (between a point 23 yards west of Great Union Road and a point 11 yards further west)

North side (between a point 46 yards west of Great Union Road and a point 12 yards further west)

North side (between the Esplanade and a point 22 yards south-west of the eastern corner of the Grand Hotel)

North side (between a point 10 yards south-west of the eastern corner of the Grand Hotel and a point 41 yards west of the eastern boundary of Central Apartments)

North side (between the eastern boundary of Central Apartments and a point 25 yards east of Kensington Street)

North side (between a point 62 yards east of Kensington Street and a point 33 yards west of The Parade and Cheapside)

South side

Kensington Street Both sides

La Chasse Both sides

La Grande Route de St. Jean

Both sides (between Queen's Road and

Ruette Pinel)

La Grande Route du Mont-à-l'Abbé Both sides

La Motte Street North side (between Snow Hill and the

western boundary of No. 11)

North side (between Hilary Street and the western boundary of No. 3)

North side (between Ann Street and a point 18 yards east of the western

boundary of No. 39)

South side

La Petite Rue du Val Plaisant Both sides

La Pouquelaye

La Route de Veulle

La Route du Fort

La Route du Port Elizabeth

La Rue de Carteret

La Rue de l'Etau

La Rue de Mon Sejour

La Rue Georges Deslandes

La Rue Gosset

La Rue Le Masurier

La Rue Matthew Valpy

La Rue Phillippe Durrell

La Ruelle Vaucluse

L'Avenue et Dolmen du Pré des Lumières

Le Breton Lane

Le Clos Vaze

Both sides

South side (between a point 24 yards east of the western boundary of the property "Eulah" and a point 99 yards further east)

Both sides

Both sides

North side (between its junction with St. John's Road and a point 76 yards west)

North side (between a point 76 yards west of its junction with St. John's Road and a point 114 yards further west)

South side (between its junction with St. John's Road and a point 22 yards west)

South side (between a point 56 yards west of its junction with St. John's Road and a point 80 yards further west)

South side (between a point 120 yards west of its junction with St. John's Road and a point 67 yards further west)

South side (between the northern boundary of No. 35 Le Clos Vaze and the side of the unnamed access road forming the boundary of No. 44 Le Clos Vaze, and the side of the unnamed access road forming the boundary of No. 45 Le Clos Vaze)

Both sides (from the western boundary of No. 45 Le Clos Vaze to the eastern boundary of No. 58 Le Clos Vaze)

Both sides (from the eastern boundary of No. 58 Le Clos Vaze to the eastern boundary of No. 69 Le Clos Vaze)

Le Geyt Street Both sides

Le Quai aux Marchands West side (between the eastern side of the

northern slipway to the English Harbour

and the entrance to South Pier)

West side (between La Route du Veule to a point 160 yards north of Mount

Bingham)

East side (between Mount Bingham and the western edge of the northern slipway

to the English Harbour)

Le Quai D'Auvergne Both sides Lemprière Street Both sides

Les Ruisseaux Both sides (between Grands Vaux and a

point 150 yards north)

Les Vaux New Road Both sides (between Trinity Road and the

parish boundary)

Lewis Street West and north side

> East and south side (between Kensington Place and a point opposite the east side of

Lewis Lane)

North side Library Place

South side (between Church Street and the

eastern boundary of Barclays Bank)

Lower King's Cliff Both sides

Manor Park Road -

South and Middle Roads North side

(b) North Road South side

West side East Road (between South Road and

Middle Road)

(d) East Road (between Middle Road East side

and North Road)

Marett Road Both sides

Midvale Road Both sides Minden Place North side

South side (between Bath Street and a

point 14 yards west)

South side (between Cattle Street and a

point 49 yards west of Bath Street)

Minden Street East side and south side

West side and north side (between Bath Street and a point 19 yards north of

Minden Place)

Mont Cochon East side (between La Route de St. Aubin

and Rue de Trachy)

West side (between its junction with La Route de St. Aubin and a point 37 yards

north)

West side (between a point 69 yards north of its junction with La Route de St. Aubin and its junction with Rue de Trachy)

Mont Millais Both sides

Mont Neron West side (from its junction with Grands

Vaux to a point 12 yards north)

Mont Pinel Both sides

Mount Bingham North side (between Green Street and a

point 20 yards west)

North side (between Pier Road and a point

47 yards west of Green Street)

South side (between Pier Road and a point

47 yards west of La Collette Slip)

Mount Bingham (link road to the Territorial Army Centre) –

Territoriai Army Centre) =

(a) South western arm North west side

(b) South eastern armMulcaster StreetBoth sidesNorth side

South side (between Church Street and

Pier Road)

South side (between Caledonia Place and

a point 44 yards west of Pier Road)

Museum Street West side

East side (between Belmont Road and a

point 22 yards north of Phillips Street)

Nelson AvenueSouth sideNelson StreetBoth sidesNew StreetEast side

West side (between Burrard Street and a

point 19 yards north)

West side (between a point 29 yards north of Burrard Street and a point 45 yards further north)

West side (between Val Plaisant and a point 96 yards north of Burrard Street)

West side (between Burrard Street and a point 28 yards south)

West side (between King Street and a point 92 yards south of Burrard Street)

Newgate Street North side

South side (between Gloucester Street and a point 25 yards west)

South side (between a point 45 yards west of Gloucester Street and the end of Newgate Street)

New St. James' Place Both sides

Nicholson Close

Both sides (between the northern boundary of No. 1 and the parish boundary

to the south)

Old Don Road Both sides

Old Mont Cochon Both sides

Old St. James' Place Both sides

Old St. John's Road West side (between Cheapside and a point 17 yards north)

West side (from a point 29 yards north of Cheapside and a point 17 yards south of the north-east corner of the boundary of West Mount Park)

West side (between New St. John's Road and the north-east corner of the boundary of West Mount Park)

East side (between Cheapside and a point 18 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 20)

East side (between the northern boundary of No. 20 and New St. John's Road)

Old Street Both sides

Old Trinity Hill East side

West side (between Trinity Hill and a point 2 yards south of the southern

boundary of No. 55)

Oxford Road West side (between Gas Place and

St. Mark's Road)

East and south sides (between Gas Place and the northern boundary of No. 21)

Both sides (between St. Mark's Road and Byron Road)

East side (between its junction with Byron Lane and the southern boundary of No. 61)

Palmyra Road Both sides

Parade, The (eastern arm)

East side (between its junction with Union Street and a point 44 yards north)

Parade, The (western arm)

East side (between York Street and a point 60 yards south of Gloucester Street)

East side (between Gloucester Street and a point 43 yards south)

East side (between Elizabeth Place and Gloucester Street)

West side (between Gloucester Street and a point 46 yards south)

West side (between Union Street and a point 68 yards south of Gloucester Street)

West side (between Gloucester Street and a point 30 yards north)

West side (between a point 57 yards north of Gloucester Street and a point 42 yards further north)

West side (between Kensington Place and a point 112 yards north of Gloucester Street)

Parade Road North side

South side (between Elizabeth Place and Elizabeth Lane)

South side (between St. John's Road and a point 2 yards east of the northern corner of Le Verger Substation boundary)

Paris Lane Both sides

Patrick Freely Lane Both sides (between La Pouquelaye and

Upper Clarendon Road)

Patriotic Place Both sides

Patriotic Street East side (between the Esplanade and a

point 31 yards north)

East side (between a point 46 yards north of Esplanade and a point 25 yards further north)

East side (between Newgate Street and a point 30 yards north of Patriotic Place)

West side

Payn Street Both sides

Peirson Road South side (between the Esplanade and a point 26 yards east)

South side (between Kensington Street and the western boundary of No. 17)

South side (between Cheapside and a point 10 yards east of Lewis Lane)

North side (between Westmount Road and St. Aubin's Road)

East side (between Queen's Road and a point 5 yards north of the entrance to King's Court Apartments)

West side (between Queen's Road and the west side of the entrance to Craigard Court)

Both sides (between Hilary Street and Wesley Street)

North side (between Bath Street and Hilary Street)

North side (between Bath Street and Museum Street)

East side (between Mulcaster Street and the northern boundary of Bas du Mont flats)

East side (between a point 19 yards north of the southern boundary of Bas du Mont flats and a point 10 yards south of the northern boundary of Le Clos du Fort)

East side (between a point 70 yards south of the northern boundary of Le Clos du Fort and a point 19 yards south of the northern boundary of Haut du Mont flats)

East side (between Mount Bingham and a point 81 yards south of the northern boundary of Haut du Mont flats)

West side (between Mulcaster Street and Mount Bingham)

Pen-y-Craig Avenue

Peter Street

Phillips Street

Pier Road

Pleasant Street Both sides

Pomona Road East side (between Rouge Bouillon and

Pomona Lane)

West side (between Poonah Road and a point 10 yards north of the northern

boundary of No. 19)

Poonah Lane Both sides
Poonah Road North side

South side (between Savile Street and a point 28 yards west of Aquila Road)

Providence Street Both sides (between Ann Place and

Belmont Road)

Queen's Avenue North side (between Queen's Road and

Raleigh Lane)

Queen's Lane Both sides (between Queen's Road and the

steps to St. John's Road)

Queen's Road Both sides
Raleigh Avenue West side
Raleigh Lane Both sides

Regent Road Both sides (between La Chasse and Green

Street)

Both sides (between the bridge and the

approach to La Rue de l'Est)

West side (between the Regent Steps and a point 40 yards north of La Chasse)

East side (between La Chasse and the

Regent Steps)

Richmond Road North side (bordering Almorah Cemetery)

South and east sides (between the northern entrance to Le Clos de Debonaire and a point 99 yards west and then south)

East side (between Clos du Paradis and a point 17 yards south of the southern boundary of "Rose Cottage")

West side (between La Pouquelaye and a point 2 yards north of the southern

boundary of "Rose Cottage")

Robin Place Both sides

Rodney Avenue East side (between Cleveland Avenue and

the eastern boundary of "Plaisance")

South and west sides

D	ocovil	110	Stree	+
к	osevii	110	Siree	

North and east sides (between the western boundary of "Shalimar" and a point 4 yards north of the northern boundary of "Newlands")

East side (between its junction with Colomberie and a point 16.5 yards further south)

East side (between a point 32 yards from its junction with Colomberie and a point 14 yards further south)

East side (between a point 65 yards from its junction with Colomberie and a point 27 yards further south)

East side (between Hastings Road and a point 16 yards south)

East side (between La Route du Fort and a point 16 yards north)

East side (between La Route du Fort and a point 37 yards south)

East side (between a point 4 yards north of the northern boundary of "Alphington" and a point 28 yards south of Croydon Road)

East side (between the southern boundary of No. 87 and Havre des Pas)

West side

Rouge Bouillon Both sides
Roussel Mews East side

West side (between Roussel Street and a point 114 yards north)

Roussel Street South side (between a point 32 yards west of Rouge Bouillon and a point 5 yards east

of the western boundary of "St. Marie")

Route ès Nouaux Both sides (between Bellozanne Valley

and St. Aubin's Road)

Royal Square Both sides (between Vine Street and the

eastern boundary of No. 14 Royal Square)

Rue de l'Est Both sides (between Regent Road and a

point 130 yards west)

Rue de Maupertuis Both sides
Rue de Trachy South side

North side (between the entrance to the Ville au Roi estate and a point 26 yards east)

North side (between a point 36 yards east of the entrance to the Ville au Roi estate and a point 32 yards further east)

Rue des Mielles Both sides

Ruette Pinel Both sides (between La Grande Route de

St. Jean and a point 57 yards west)

Sand Street Both sides

Savile Street Both sides (between Elizabeth Place and

Clare Street)

West side (between Clare Street and

Cannon Street)

Seale Street South side

North side (between a point 4 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 20 and York

Street)

Seaton Place North side (between the western boundary

of No. 34 and Sand Street)

South side

Simon Place Both sides

South Hill North side (between the Rope Walk and

the steps leading down to Pier Road)

South side (between Pier Road and the northern corner of South Hill Gymnasium)

West side (between Mount Bingham and a point 63 yards south of the northern corner

of South Hill Gymnasium)

West side (between Mount Bingham and Pier Road and a point 59 yards north)

Both sides (between Pier Road and Fort

Regent Road)

Springfield Road Both sides (between Val Plaisant and the

parish boundary)

St. Andrew's Road Both sides

Old St. Andrew's Road Both sides (except the north side between

the west boundary of "Honfleur" and a

point 50 yards east)

St. Aubin's Road Both sides (between West Park

roundabout and the northernmost junction

with Peirson Road)

North side (between the Esplanade and the parish boundary)

South side (between Esplanade and a point 165 yards west of Tyneville Lane)

South side (between the eastern boundary of "Watkins Villas" and a point 39 yards west of its junction with the spur road at First Tower)

South side (between a point 14 yards east of the western boundary of First Tower Methodist Church and a point 76 yards east of its junction with the eastern arm of Seafield Avenue)

South side between a point 22 yards east of its junction with the eastern arm of Seafield Avenue to a point 9 yards west)

South side (between its junction with the eastern arm of Seafield Avenue to a point 8 yards east)

South side (between its junction with the eastern arm of Seafield Avenue to a point 9 yards west)

South side (between a point 29 yards east of its junction with the western arm of Seafield Avenue and the parish boundary)

St. Clement's Road Both sides
St. James' Street West side

East side (between Le Breton Lane and a point 29 yards north of Chapel Lane)

St. John's Road Both sides
St. Mark's Lane Both sides

St. Mark's Road North side (between the eastern boundary

of No. 46 and the parish boundary)

St. Saviour's Road

Stafford Lane

Both sides

Both sides

Stopford Road South side (between Oxford Road and

David Place)

South side

North side (between a point 14 yards east of Byron Road and a point 33 yards further east)

North side (between Byron Road and a point 12 yards west)

Tower Road Both sides

Trinity Hill Both sides (between Trinity Road and

Vallée des Vaux)

Trinity Road East side

West side (between Rouge Bouillon and

the southern boundary of No. 35)

Tunnel Street Both sides
Tyneville Lane Both sides
Undercliffe Road Both sides
Union Street North side

South side (between The Parade (western arm) and Dumaresq Street)

South side (between Dumaresq Street and a point 17 yards east)

South side (between a point 44 yards east of Dumaresq Street and a point 19 yards further east)

South side (between New Street and a point 75 yards east of Dumaresq Street)

Upper Clarendon Road East side

West side (between the entrance to Victoria Crescent and a point 5 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 4)

Upper King's Cliff

Both sides (between La Pouquelaye and the west side of the entrance to Craigard

Court)

Upper Midvale Road Both sides
Vallée des Vaux East side

West side (between its boundary with the Parish of Trinity and a point 40 yards further south)

West side (between Trinity Hill and a point 42 yards south of the southern boundary of "Rossmore Cottage")

West side (between the southern boundary of "Rossmore Cottage" and a point 53 yards south of the southern boundary of White Lodge)

West side (between a point 35 yards south of the southern boundary of White Lodge and La Fredée Lane)

West side (between a point 3 yards south of the northern boundary of Willow Cottage and the Parish boundary with Trinity)

Valley Road Both sides (between Les Vaux New Road

and the parish boundary)

Val Plaisant East side

West side (between the southern boundary of No. 1 and the southern boundary of No. 17)

West side (between a point 15 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 17 and its boundary with "Robin Hood")

Vauxhall Street North side (between Val Plaisant and a

point 6 yards east of the eastern boundary

of No. 15)

North side (between a point 23 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 15 and David Place)

South side (between Nelson Street and Val

Plaisant)

Victoria Avenue (spur road at First Tower) | Both sides

Victoria Street North side

South side (between David Place and a

point 45 yards west)

South side (between Val Plaisant and a

point 124 yards west of David Place)

Vine Street North side

South side (between a point 47 yards east of Brook Street and a point 8 yards further

east)

Waterloo Street North side
Weighbridge Place South side
Wesley Street Both sides

West Park Avenue East side (between its junction with

Cheapside and the northern boundary of

No. 1)

Westhill Both sides (between La Grande Route du

Mont-à-l'Abbé and Rue de Podêtre)

Westmount Road North and east sides (between a point

30 yards west of Cheapside and a point 18 yards north of the northern boundary of

"Briez-izel")

South and west sides (between Cheapside and a point 25 yards north of the southern side of the private lane leading to "Ponderosa", "Rockferry" and "Camden")

East side (between Tower Road and a point 66 yards north of the northern boundary of "Briez-izel")

West side (between Tower Road and a point 51 yards north of the Southern side of the private lane leading to "Ponderosa", "Rockferry" and "Camden")

Wharf Street East side

West side (between Weighbridge Place and a point 31 yards north)

Winchester Street North and east sides

South and west sides (except between a point opposite the western boundary of No. 18 and a point 18 yards east)

Windsor Road

South side (between Great Union Road and a point 4 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 24)

South side (between its junction with Val Plaisant and a point 15 yards west)

North side (between its junction with Great Union Road and the east side of the entrance to Caesarea Court car park)

York Street East side

West side (between The Parade and a point 15 yards north of Dumaresq Street)

The unnamed road at La Collette that runs to the north of and parallel to La Rue Gosset

Both sides

SCHEDULE 575

(Article 7)

ROADS CLOSED TO THROUGH TRAFFIC

Road	Times during which road closed
Byron Road (between Val Plaisant and Oxford Road)	All times
Caledonia Place	All times
Common Lane	All times
Garden Lane (between Windsor Road and Devonshire Place)	All times
Lewis Street (between Kensington Street and Cheapside)	All times
Mulcaster Street	Fridays and Saturdays between 10 p.m. and 4 a.m.
Old Don Road	All times
Old St. John's Road	All times
Paris Lane	All times
Payn Street	All times
Pomona Lane	All times
Pomona Road	All times
Poonah Lane	All times
Poonah Road	All times
Tunnell Street (between its junction with Robin Place and the eastern boundary of the Millennium Town Park)	All times
Windsor Road (between Val Plaisant and Garden Lane)	All times
Windsor Road (between Great Union Road and Garden Lane)	All times

SCHEDULE 6

(Article 8)

PEDESTRIAN ROADS - CLOSING TO, AND RESTRICTED USE BY, VEHICULAR TRAFFIC

PART 1⁷⁶

(Article 8(1))

ROADS CLOSED TO VEHICULAR TRAFFIC

Road	Times during which road closed
Bath Street	
(between its junction with Queen Street and its junction with Hilgrove Street)	at all times
Bath Street	
(between its junction with Hilgrove Street and its junction with Beresford Street)	at all times
Brighton Lane	at all times
Broad Street (between Conway Street and Charing Cross)	at all times
Brook Street	
(between its junction with Broad Street and its junction with Sand Street)	at all times
(from its junction with King Street for a distance of 12 feet)	at all times
Colomberie	
(between its junction with Green Street and the kerb-line from Grenville Street to Don Road)	between 10 a.m. and 6 a.m. on the following day
Don Street	
(from its junction with King Street for a distance of 42 yards)	at all times
Dorset Street	
(between Clearview Street and a point 18 yards west of Dorset Lane)	at all times
Garden Lane	
(between its junction with Dorset Street and its junction with Windsor Road)	at all times

Halkett Place)

Royal Square

at all times Gas Place (between its junction with Chevalier Road and its junction with Common Lane) Halkett Street at all times Hilgrove Street between 10 a.m. and 6 a.m. on the following King Street (between Charing Cross and its junction with Peirson Place, except for that part which forms its junction with New Street and New Cut) at all times King Street (that part which forms its junction with New between 10 a.m. and 7 p.m. Street and New Cut) King Street (between its junction with Peirson Place and between 10 a.m. and 6 a.m. on the following its junction with Halkett Place) day La Grande Route du Mont à l'Abbé (between at all times St. John's Road and the entrance to Chestnut Farm) New Cut between 10 a.m. and 7 p.m. New Street (between its junction with King between 10 a.m. and 7 p.m. Street and its junction with Union Street) Old Street (between its junction with York Street and its junction with Union Street) at all times Parade, The (eastern arm) (between York Street and its junction with Union Street) at all times Peirson Place at all times Phillips Street (between Providence Street and Museum at all times Street) Pitt Street at all times Providence Street (between Charles Street and Ann Place) at all times Queen Street (between La Motte Street and its junction with

at all times

((being the continuation eastward of Vine Street) between the eastern boundary of No. 14 Royal Square and Peirson Place)

at all times

Ruette Haguais

at all times

Vine Street

between 9.30 a.m. and 6 a.m. the following

day

York Street

(between Charing Cross and Seale Street)

at all times

PART 2⁷⁷

(Article 8(2))

ROADS SUBJECT TO RESTRICTED USE BY VEHICULAR TRAFFIC

Road	Times during which use of road restricted
Bath Street	
(between its junction with Hilgrove Street and its junction with Beresford Street)	between 6 a.m. and 10 a.m.
Colomberie	
(between its junction with Green Street and the kerb-line from Grenville Street to Don Road)	between 6 a.m. and 10 a.m.
Hilgrove Street	
(between No. 35 and its junction with Halkett Place)	Between 6 a.m. and 10 a.m
King Street	
(that part which forms its junction with New Street and New Cut)	between 7 p.m. and 10 a.m. on the following day
King Street	
(between its junction with Peirson Place and its junction with Halkett Place)	between 6 a.m. and 10 a.m.
New Cut	between 7 p.m. and 10 a.m. on the following day
New Street (between its junction with King Street and its junction with Union Street)	between 7 p.m. and 10 a.m. on the following day
Vine Street	between 6 a.m. and 9.30 a.m.

PART 3⁷⁸

(Article 8(3))

VEHICLES EXEMPT FROM RESTRICTIONS

Road	Vehicle
Brighton Lane	Pedal cycles
Broad Street (between Conway Street and Charing Cross)	Omnibuses, pedal cycles, commercial vehicles if being used for the purposes of loading and unloading goods in the course of the vehicle owner's trade on a Monday to Saturday 7 a.m. and 11 a.m.
Charing Cross (between Broad Street and Sand Street)	Pedal cycles
Charing Cross (between Broad Street and York Street)	Omnibuses, pedal cycles, commercial vehicles if being used for the purposes of loading and unloading goods in the course of the vehicle owner's trade on a Monday to Saturday between 7 a.m. and 11 a.m.
Dorset Street	Pedal cycles
Gas Place (between its junction with Chevalier Road and its junction with Common Lane)	Pedal Cycles
La Grande Route du Mont à l'Abbé (between St. John's Road and the entrance to Chestnut Farm)	Pedal cycles
King Street (that part which forms its junction with New Street and New Cut)	Omnibuses, cabs, as defined in the Motor Traffic Law; minibuses for the disabled; pedal cycles
New Cut	Omnibuses, cabs, as defined in the Motor Traffic Law; minibuses for the disabled; pedal cycles
New Street (between the northern boundary of No. 8 New Street and its junction with King Street)	Omnibuses, cabs, as defined in the Motor Traffic Law; minibuses for the disabled; pedal cycles
New Street (between the northern boundary of No. 8 New Street and Union Street)	Omnibuses, cabs, as defined in the Motor Traffic Law; vehicles used by disabled persons; minibuses for the disabled; vehicles accessing off-street vehicular facilities; pedal cycles
Old Street	Pedal cycles

Vine Street

Jurats' vehicles (Monday to Friday); vehicles used by disabled persons (Saturdays and Sundays)

York Street (between Charing Cross and Seale Street)

Omnibuses, pedal cycles, commercial vehicles if being used for the purposes of loading and unloading goods in the course of the vehicle owner's trade on a Monday to Saturday between 7 a.m. and 11 a.m.

PART 4⁷⁹

(Article 8(4))

PARTS OF ROADS CLOSED TO VEHICULAR TRAFFIC

La Grande Route de Mont à l'Abbé

Both sides (between Clarke Avenue and Rue

Fliquet)

Westhill East and south side

SCHEDULE 7

(Article 9)

DRIVING AND STATIONING OF CERTAIN VEHICLES

PART 180

(Article 9(1)(a))

ROADS NOT TO BE USED BY CHARS-À-BANC

Hansford Lane The entire road

Mont Pinel From the eastern side of its junction with

James Road to its northerly junction with

Mont Millais

Pleasant Street The entire road
Rue de Trachy The entire road
Rue Fliquet The entire road

Tower Road From its junction with La Route ès Nouaux to

its junction with Westmount Road

Vallée des Vaux The entire road

PART 281

(Article 9(1)(b))

AREAS IN WHICH CHARS-À-BANC NOT TO BE USED

The area bounded by the following roads or parts of a road –

Weighbridge Place

Esplanade

Gloucester Street

The Parade

Elizabeth Place

Rouge Bouillon

Val Plaisant (between Rouge Bouillon and La Petite Rue du Val Plaisant)

Le Petite Rue du Val Plaisant

Springfield Road (between La Petite Rue du Val Plaisant and Janvrin Road)

Janvrin Road

St. Mark's Road (between Janvrin Road and St. Saviour's Road)

St. Saviour's Road (between St. Mark's Road and St. James' Street)

St. James' Street

Don Road

Colomberie

Hill Street

Mulcaster Street

PART 3

(Article 9(2))

ONE-WAY TRAFFIC ROUTES FOR CHARS-À-BANC

Road	Direction
Tower Road (between St. John's Road and Westmount Road)	St. John's Road to Westmount Road
Westmount Road	Tower Road to Cheapside

PART 482

(Article 9(6))

ROADS OF RESTRICTED USE BY VEHICLES EXCEEDING 6 FEET 6 INCHES IN WIDTH

Bellozanne Road	The entire road
Belmont Place	The entire road
Bond Street	The entire road
Claremont Road	The entire road
College Hill	The entire road
Common Lane	The entire road
Havre des Pas Gardens	The entire road
La Rue du Moulin de Flicquet	The entire road
La Ruelle de Rauvet	The entire road
La Ruelle Vaucluse	The entire road
Old Trinity Hill	The entire road

Parade Road The entire road

Rue de Trachy The entire road

St. John's Road Between Cheapside and Tower Road

Tower Road Between Westmount Road and Route ès

Nouaux

Tyneville Lane

West Hill

The entire road

West Park Avenue

Old St. John's Road

Roussel Street

Undercliffe Road

The entire road

The entire road

The entire road

Ann Street Between La Motte Street and Brooklyn Street

PART 5

(Article 9(7))

AREAS OF RESTRICTED USE BY VEHICLES EXCEEDING 6 FEET 6 INCHES IN WIDTH

The area bounded by the following roads or parts of a road –

Great Union Road

Rouge Bouillon

Midvale Road

Val Plaisant

Devonshire Place

Great Union Street

PART 6

(Article 9(8))

AREAS OF RESTRICTED USE BY VEHICLES EXCEEDING 5 TONS IN GROSS VEHICLE WEIGHT

Stafford Lane

Between the entrance to Stafford Gardens and Grands Vaux

SCHEDULE 8

(Articles 11 and 20)

PARKING PLACES ON ROADS

PART 183

(Article 11(1))

PAYING PARKING PLACES – 20 MINUTE LIMIT

Caledonia Place East side (between a point 25 yards north of La Route de La Liberation and a point 26 yards further north) Colomberie South side (between a point 10 yards east of Roseville Street and a point 28 yards further east) La Motte Street North side (between a point 6 yards east of the western boundary of No. 39 and a point 12 yards further east) Minden Place South side (between a point 80 yards west of Bath Street and a point 16 yards further west) Museum Street East side (between a point 10 yards north of Phillips Street and a point 12 yards further north) West side (between a point 84 yards north of New Street Burrard Street and a point 12 yards further north) **Newgate Street** South Side (between a point 25 yards west of Gloucester Street and a point 20 yards further west) Pier Road East side (between the northern boundary of Bas du Mont Flats and a point 19 yards north of their southern boundary) Roseville Street East side (between a point 16.5 yards from its junction with Colomberie and a point 15.5 yards further south) East side (between a point 46 yards from its junction with Colomberie and a point 19 yards further south) Seale Street North side (between a point 10 yards east of the eastern boundary of the Seaton Youth Club and the western boundary of No. 24)

St. James Street

East side (between a point 10 yards north of Chapel Lane and a point 18 yards further north)

PART 1A84

(Article 10(1))

PAYING PARKING PLACES 20 MINUTE LIMIT BETWEEN 9 A.M. AND 10 P.M.

Lewis Street South side (between a point 16 yards west of Cheapside and a point 11 yards further west) Old St. John's Road West side (between a point 17 yards north of Cheapside and a point 12 yards further north) Oxford Road North side (between a point 13 yards east of Common Lane and a point 30 yards further east) Peirson Road South side (between a point 24 yards east of Kensington Street and a point 14 yards further east) South side (between the western boundary of No. 13 and a point 3 yards to the west of the eastern boundary of No. 13) Stopford Road South side (between the western boundary of No. 72 and a point 13 yards west) Val Plaisant West side (between the southern boundary of "Jersey Monumental" and a point 12 yards north)

PART 1B85

(Article 10(1))

PAYING PARKING PLACES 20 MINUTE LIMIT BETWEEN 9 A.M. AND 10 P.M. EXCEPT SUNDAYS

Trinity Road West side (between the southern boundary of No. 35 and the northern boundary of No. 39)

PART 1C86

(Article 10(1))

PAYING PARKING PLACES 20 MINUTE LIMIT BETWEEN 10 A.M. AND 5 P.M. EXCEPT SUNDAYS

Beresford Street

South side (between a point 8 yards west of its junction with "Wests Centre", and a point 47 yards further west)

PART 287

(Article 11(1))

PAYING PARKING PLACES – 1 HOUR LIMIT

La Route du Port Elizabeth and a point 28 yards

further north)

Ann Place North side

Ann Street East side (between a point 82 yards north of

Charles Street and a point 12 yards south of the

southern boundary of Fern Place)

West side (between a point 16 yards north of

Charles Street and a point 51 yards further north)

Burrard Street South side (between Don Street and a point

4 yards east of Burrard Place)

Cattle Street West side (between Minden Place and a point

33 yards north of Beresford Street)

Clarence Road East side (between a point opposite the northern

gable of No. 11 and a point 15 yards south)

West side (between a point 13 yards north of Don

Road and a point 24 yards further north)

Commercial Buildings North side (between a point 14 yards west of the

western edge of the northern slipway of the English Harbour and a point 22 yards further

west)

West side (between a point 14 yards south of the north-eastern corner of the Old Harbour and a

point 117 yards further south)

West side (between a point 171 yards south of the north-eastern corner of the Old Harbour and a point 30 yards further south)

East side (between a point 7 yards south of the Tunnel and a point 12 yards further south)

East side (between a point 71 yards south of the Tunnel and a point 9 yards further south)

East side (between a point 86 yards south of the Tunnel and a point 12 yards further south)

East side (between a point 137 yards south of the Tunnel and a point 18 yards further south)

East side (between a point 164 yards south of the Tunnel and a point 12 yards further south)

East side (between a point 219 yards south of the Tunnel and a point 17 yards further south)

East side (between a point 241 yards south of the Tunnel and a point 9 yards further south)

East side (between a point 46 yards north of Burrard Street and a point 12 yards further north)

East side

North side (between a point 10 yards east of the western boundary of No. 12 and a point 22 yards

further east)

North side (between a point 99 yards east of its junction with Castle Street and a point 13 yards

further east)

North side (between a point 23 yards east of the boundary of Marina Court and a point 41 yards

west of Payn Street)

Gloucester Street South side (between the western boundary of

No. 15 and a point 5 yards east and the eastern

boundary of the Opera House)

South side (between a point 19 yards east of The

Parade and a point 11 yards further east)

East side (between a point 22 yards north of Green Street and a point 18 yards further north)

East side (between a point 61 yards north of Green Street and a point 54 yards further north)

South side (between a point 15 yards west of its

junction with Clarence Road and a point 4 yards

further west)

Don Street

Duhamel Place
Dumaresq Street

Esplanade

G1 . G.

Grenville Street

Grosvenor Street

	South side (between a point 36 yards west of its junction with Clarence Road and a point 40 yards east of its junction with St. James Street)
Halkett Place	East side (between Burrard Street and a point 26 yards north of Beresford Street)
	East side (between a point 27 yards north of Burrard Street and a point 2 yards north of the northern boundary of Halkett Villas)
	West side (between Burrard Street and a point 26 yards north of Beresford Street)
Hope Street	South side (between Wharf Street and a point 27 yards west of Bond Street)
Hilary Street	West side (between a point 7 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 14 and a point 15 yards further north)
	West side (between a point 18 yards north of La Motte Street and a point 12 yards further north)
Hue Street	West side (between a point 10 yards north of its southern junction with Dumaresq Street and a point 30 yards further north)
	North side (between a point 10 yards west of Great Union Road and a point 13 yards further west)
Mont Cochon	West side (between a point 37 yards north of its junction with La Route de St. Aubin and a point 32 yards further north)
Parade, The (eastern arm)	West side (between a point 51 yards north of its junction with Union Street and a point 61 yards further north)
Parade, The (western arm)	East side (between a point 43 yards south of Gloucester Street and a point 32 yards further south)
	West side (between a point 22 yards north of the northern boundary of the Town Hall and a point 11 yards further north)
	West side (between a point 42 yards north of the northern boundary of the Town Hall and a point 14 yards further north)
	West side (between a point 30 yards north of Gloucester Street and a point 27 yards further north)
Patriotic Street	East side (between a point 31 yards north of the Esplanade and a point 15 yards further north)

Phillips Street South side (between a point 26 yards east of Bath Street and a point 21 yards further east)

> East side (between a point 10 yards south of the northern boundary of Le Clos du Fort and a point 60 yards further south)

> > East side (between a point 19 yards south of the northern boundary of Haut du Mont flats and a point 62 yards further south)

> > West side (between a point opposite the north side of La Chasse and a point 40 yards further north)

> > East side (between a point 92 yards from its junction with Colomberie and a point 18.5 yards further south)

> > East side (between a point 115 yards from its junction with Colomberie and a point 22 yards further south)

> > East side (between a point 169 yards from its junction with Colomberie and a point 7.5 yards further south)

> > South side (between the eastern boundary of "Watkins Villa" and a point 165 yards west of Tyneville Lane)

> > South side (between a point 39 yards west of its junction with the spur road at First Tower and a point 15 yards further west)

> > South side (between a point 77 yards west of its junction with the spur road at First Tower to a point 55 yards further west)

> > South side (between a point 29 yards east of its junction with the western arm of Seafield Avenue and a point 10 yards further east)

> > South side (from a point 8 yards east of its junction with the eastern arm of Seafield Avenue to a point 6 yards further east

> > South side (between a point 22 yards east of its junction with the eastern arm of Seafield Avenue to a point 56 yards further east)

> > North side (between the western boundary of No. 34 and a point 22 yards east of Gloucester Street)

> > North side (between a point 17 yards west of its junction with Wharf Street and a point 15 yards further west)

Pier Road

Regent Road

Roseville Street

St. Aubin's Road

Seaton Place

Weighbridge Place

Wharf Street

West side (between Conway Street and a point 31 yards north of Weighbridge Place)

PART 2A88

(Article 10(1))

PAYING PARKING PLACES 1 HOUR LIMIT BETWEEN 9 A.M. AND 10 P.M.

Aquila Road

East side (between a point 24 yards north of Devonshire Lane and a point 29 yards further north)

East side (between Poonah Road and a point 22

yards south)

Cannon Street North side (between the western boundary of

Albert Flats and the eastern boundary of Agnes

Flats)

Clare Street North side (between the eastern boundary of

No. 3 and a point 11 yards east)

Devonshire Place South side (between Hue Street and a point

30 yards eastwards)

Gloucester Street North side (between a point 39 yards east of the

Parade and a point 22 yards further east)

Great Union Road East side (between the southern boundary of No.

24 and the northern boundary of No. 30)

Journeaux Street North side (between Aquila Road and a point

58 yards west of Great Union Road)

North side (between a point 10 yards west of Great Union Road and a point 13 yards further

west)

Kensington Place North side (between a point 31 yards west of the

eastern boundary of Central Apartments and a

point 10 yards further west)

North side (between the eastern boundary of

No. 21 and a point 28 yards further east)

Savile Street East side (between Cannon Street and a point 28

yards north)

Vauxhall Street North side (between a point 6 yards east of the

eastern boundary of No. 15 and a point 17 yards

further east)

Victoria Street South side (between a point 84 yards west of

David Place and a point 40 yards further west

PART 389

(Article 11(1))

PAYING PARKING PLACES – 2 HOUR LIMIT

Albert Street	South side (between a point 10 yards East of the Western boundary of "Franchard" and a point 6 yards further east)			
Brighton Road	East side (between Clearview Street and access road to Jane Sandeman Court)			
	North side (from the western boundary of No. 1 Orchard Villas for a distance of 6 yards further east)			
Chevalier Road	East side (from its junction with Gas Place north to the northern boundary of No. 7)			
	East side (from its junction with Stopford Road south to the northern boundary of No. 41)			
Clairvale Road	West side (between the northern boundary of No. 4 Glenrose Place to a point 13 yards south)			
	West side (between a point 10 yards north of the link road to Clearview Street and a point 6 yards further north)			
Clarendon Road	East side (between a point 3 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 2 and a point 12 yards further south)			
	West side (between a point 7 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 31 and a point 6 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 29)			
Clearview Street	West side (between the northern boundary of No. 53 and Brighton Road)			
	West side (between the southern boundary of No. 7 and a point 6 yards south)			
Commercial Buildings	South side (between a point 18 yards west of the western edge of the northern slipway of the English Harbour and a point 58 yards further west)			
	West side (between a point 201 yards south of the north-eastern corner of the Old Harbour and a point 26 yards further south)			
Dorset Street	North side (between a point 12 yards east of the western boundary of No. 27 and a point 2 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 31)			

Great Union Road West side (from a point 2 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 77 and a point 17 yards further north) **Hastings Road** North side (between a point 13 yards east of its junction with Roseville Street and a point 50 yards further east) Janyrin Road West side (from its junction with Stopford Road north for a distance of 22 yards) Le Quai aux Marchands West side (between a point 11 yards south of its junction with South Pier and a point 24 yards further south) Mount Bingham North side (between a point 27 yards west of its junction with Green Street and a point 40 yards further west) South side (between its junction with La Collette Slipway and a point 47 yards further west) Oxford Road East side (from the northern boundary of No. 21 north to the northern boundary of No. 23) East side (from the northern boundary of No. 53 northwards to a point 6 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 57) Parade Road South side (between West Park Avenue and a point 40 yards further west) Peirson Road South side (between a point 26 yards east of the Esplanade and a point 30 yards further east) Pomona Road East side (between a point 6 yards north of Pomona Lane and a point 5 yards further north) Poonah Road South side (between Aquila Road and a point 28 yards west) Roseville Street East side (between a point 16 yards north of its junction with La Route du Fort and a point 16 yards south of its junction with Hastings Road Roussel Street South side (between a point 32 yards west of Rouge Bouillon and a point 14 yards further west) South side (between a point 1 yard west of the eastern boundary of St. Mary's Court and a point 27 yards further west) St. Marks Road North Side (from a point 13 yards east of its junction with David Place eastwards for a distance of 60 yards) Stopford Road North side (from a point 12 yards west of its junction with Byron Road to a point 19 yards

further west)

North side (from a point 7 yards east of Byron Road to a point 7 yards further east)

West Park Avenue East side (between the northern boundary of

No. 1 and a point 11 yards further north)

Windsor Road North side (between a point 14 yards west of its

junction with Val Plaisant and a point 10 yards

further west)

PART 3A90

(Article 20(2)(a))

PARKING DISCS – 10 MINUTE LIMIT

Beresford Street South side (between a point 14 yards east of its junction with Halkett Place and a point 35 yards

further east)

PART 3B91

(Article 20(2)(ab))

PARKING DISCS 10 MINUTE LIMIT BETWEEN 8 A.M. AND MIDNIGHT

Cheapside South side (between a point 11 yards west of its

junction with Kensington Place and a point

16 yards further west)

Peirson Road South side (between Lewis Lane and a point

10 yards east)

South side (between Lewis Lane and a point

12 yards west)

PART 492

(Article 20(2)(b))

PARKING DISCS – 2 HOUR LIMIT

Dongola Road South side

La Ruette Pinel North side (between the western entrance to

Surville Cemetery and the eastern entrance to

Surville Cemetery)

Westmount Road

Roseville Street East side (between La Route du Fort and a point 16 yards south of Hastings Road)

East side (between a point 42 yards south of La Route du Fort and a point 4 yards north of the northern boundary of the property "Alphington")

East side (between a point 28 yards south of Croydon Road and the southern boundary of No. 87)

East side (between a point 18 yards north of the northern boundary of "Briez-izel" and a point 48 yards further north)

West side (between a point 25 yards north of the southern boundary of the private lane leading to "Ponderosa", "Rockferry" and "Camden" and a point 26 yards further north)";

PART 593

PART 694

(Article 20(2)(c))95

PARKING DISCS – 3 HOUR LIMIT

Cleveland Avenue North side (between Rodney Avenue and a point

33 yards east of Cleveland Road)

Cleveland Road East side (between La Route du Fort and

Hastings Road)

West side (between Havre-des-Pas and a point

32 yards south of La Route du Fort)

Le Clos Vaze South side (between a point 22 yards west of its

junction with St. John's Road and a point

34 yards further west)

Drury Lane East side (between the northern boundary of

"Inglis House" and a point 22 yards south)

Mount Bingham (link road to the Territorial Army Centre (south

western arm))

Southeast side

Nelson Avenue North side

Queen's Avenue South side (between Queen's Road and a point

78 yards east)

Raleigh Avenue East side (between Rouge Bouillon and the

southern boundary of "Brookfield")

East side (between a point 4 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 28 and a point 5 yards further north) Richmond Road East side (between a point 1 yard north of the southern boundary of No. 55 La Grande Pouclee and a point 19 yards south of the southern boundary of the property "Rose Cottage") Rodney Avenue North side (between the east boundary of "Plaisance" and the eastern boundary of "Shalimar") East side (between Nelson Avenue and a point 4 yards north of the northern boundary of "Newlands") Rue de Trachy North side (between a point 26 yards east of the entrance to the "Ville au Roi Estate" and a point 10 yards further east) North side (between a point 68 yards east of the entrance to the "Ville au Roi Estate" and Mont Cochon) North side (between the western entrance to "Ville Au Roi Estate" and Old Mont Cochon) Old St. Andrew's Road North side (between the western boundary of "Honfleur" and a point 50 yards east) West side (between the southern boundary of Old Trinity Hill No. 41 and a point 2 yards south of the southern boundary of No. 55) South Hill West side (between a point 59 yards north of its junction with Mount Bingham and Pier Road and the steps leading down to Pier Road) West side (between the northern corner of South Hill Gymnasium and a point 63 yards south) Upper Clarendon Road West side (between a point 10 yards north of Rouge Bouillon and a point 5 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 4) Vallée des Vaux West side (between a point 20 yards south of the southern boundary of "Rossmore Cottage" and a point 22 yards further south) West side (between a point 35 yards south of the southern boundary of White Lodge and a point 18 yards further south) West Hill West side (between a point 10 yards north of its junction with Bellozanne Road and a point 130 yards further north)

East side (from the northern boundary of Halcyon House to a point 11 yards further north)

PART 796

PART 897

PART 998

PART 10

(Article 23)

PARKING PLACES FOR STATES POLICE VEHICLES

Church Street

East side (between a point 21 yards north of Royal Court Road and a point 6 yards further north)

PART 1199

(Article 24)

PARKING PLACES FOR JURATS' VEHICLES

Vine Street

South side (between Brook Street and a point 47 yards east) (between Monday and Friday)

South side (between a point 55 yards east of Brook Street and a point 12 yards further east) (between Monday and Friday)

PART 12¹⁰⁰

(Article 25)

PARKING PLACES FOR VEHICLES OF CROWN OFFICERS

Halkett Place

West side (between Royal Court Road and Hill Street)

PART 13¹⁰¹

(Articles 26 and 27)

PARKING PLACES RESTRICTED TO VEHICLES NOT EXCEEDING 6 FEET 6 INCHES IN WIDTH AND TO A TIME LIMIT OF 12 HOURS

La Pouquelaye East side (between a point 43 yards north of the

northern boundary of Almorah Cemetery and a point 7 yards south of the northern boundary of

"Janine")

Rue De Trachy North side (between a point 4 yards east of the

Western Boundary of "Fingle Glen" and a point 7 yards east of the western boundary of

"Millbrook House")

North side (from the Eastern boundary of Millbrook Lane to a point 17 yards further east)

St. John's Road East side (between the north boundary of "Acton

Burnell" and a point one yard to the north of the

northern boundary of No. 52)

PART 14¹⁰²

(Article 27A)

SPECIAL BUSINESS PARKING PERMIT AREA

Seale Street North side (between the western boundary of

No. 20 and a point 16 yards further west)

PART 15¹⁰³

(Article 27B)

CAR CLUB PERMIT PARKING

Esplanade North side (between a point 99 yards east of its junction with Castle Street and a point 13 yards

further east)

PART 16¹⁰⁴

(Article 27C)

ELECTRIC VEHICLE PARKING – PAYING PARKING PLACES 2 HOUR LIMIT BETWEEN 9 A.M. AND 10 P.M.

Parade, The (eastern arm)

West side (between a point 18 yards north of its junction with Union Street and a point 10 yards further north)".

SCHEDULE 9¹⁰⁵

(Articles 28 and 29A)

SAINT HELIER RESIDENTIAL AND BUSINESS PARKING ZONES

PART 1106

(Article 28)

ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN CHEAPSIDE ZONE

Cheapside

Elizabeth Lane

Elizabeth Place, between its junction with Savile Street and a point 72 yards south-west of that junction

Kensington Place

Kensington Street

Le Clos du Martin

Lewis Lane

Lewis Street

Old St. John's Road, between its junction with Cheapside and a point 168 yards north

Parade Road

Peirson Road

Poonah Road, between its junction with Savile Street and a point 18 yards east of that junction

Rouge Bouillon, between its junction with Parade Road and a point 32 yards north

Roussel Mews, between its junction with Roussel Street and a point 30 yards north of that junction

Roussel Street

Savile Street, between its junction with Elizabeth Place and a point 12 yards north of Clare Street

St. John's Road, between its junction with West Park Avenue and a point 71 yards northeast of its junction with Roussel Street

St. Mary's Court

West Park Avenue

Westmount Road, between its junction with St. Aubin's Road and a point 64 yards northwest of that junction

ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN RICHMOND ROAD ZONE

La Pouquelaye, between its northern and southern junctions with Richmond Road Richmond Road

ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN ST. MARK'S ZONE

Apsley Road

Byron Lane

Byron Road

Chevalier Road

Common Lane

David Place, between its junction with Val Plaisant and its junction with Gas Place

Gas Place

Janvrin Road, between a point 10 yards north of Byron Lane and a point 10 yards south of St. Mark's Road

Oxford Road, between its junction with Byron Road and its junction with Gas Place

St. Mark's Lane

St. Mark's Road, between its junction with David Place and a point 44 yards east of its junction with Janvrin Road

Stopford Road, between its junction with David Place and its junction with La Rue le Masurier

Val Plaisant, between its junction with Byron Road and a point 34 yards south of its junction with David Place

Vauxhall Street, between its junction with David Place and a point 13 yards west of that junction

Victoria Street, between its junction with David Place and a point 20 yards west of that junction

Windsor Crescent

ROADS AND PARTS OF ROADS WITHIN ST. THOMAS' ZONE

Albert Street

Aquila Road

Brighton Close

Brighton Lane

Brighton Road

Cannon Street

Clairvale Road

Clare Street

Clarendon Road

Clearview Street

Columbus Street

Devonshire Lane

Devonshire Place, between its junction with Lemprière Street and its junction with New Street

Dorset Lane

Dorset Mews

Dorset Street

Eaton, Belgravia and Berkeley Mews

Elizabeth Place, between its junction with the Parade and a point 72 yards south-west of Savile Street

Garden Lane

Gloucester Street, between its junction with The Parade and its junction with Cannon Street

Great Union Road

Hampshire Gardens

Jane Sandeman Court

Journeaux Court

Journeaux Street

Lemprière Street

Midvale Road

Nelson Street

Palmyra Road

Pomona Lane

Pomona Road

Poonah Lane

Poonah Road

Rouge Bouillon, between a point 33 yards north-east of its junction with Savile Street and a point 31 yards north of its junction with Great Union Road

Rouge Bouillon, between its junction with Brighton Lane and its junction with Drury Lane

Savile Street, between its junction with Cannon Street and a point 12 yards west of Clare Street

The Parade (eastern arm) between its junction with Union Street and Gloucester Street

Val Plaisant, between its junction with New Street and a point 11 yards south-west from its junction with Byron Road

Vauxhall Street, between its junction with Val Plaisant and a point 13 yards west of its junction with David Place

Victoria Street, between its junction with Val Plaisant and a point 20 yards west of its junction with David Place

Winchester Street

Windsor Road

PART 2¹⁰⁷

(Article 29A(a))

ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS

Albert Street	North side (between a point 2 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 6 and a point 11 yards further east)
	South side (between a point 4 yards west of the western boundary of No. 16 and a point 11 yards further east)
Apsley Road	West side (between a point 2 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 13 and a point 12 yards south)
Aquila Road	East side (between a point 60 yards north of Devonshire Lane and a point 16 yards further north)
	East side (between a point 96 yards north of Devonshire Lane and a point 23 yards further north)
	East side (between Journeaux Street and a point 20 yards north)
	East side (between Poonah Road and Great Union Road)
Brighton Road	East side (between access road to Jane Sandeman Court and Columbus Street)
	East side (between a point 24 yards south of Clairvale Road and a point 22 yards further south)
Byron Road	West side (between Stopford Road and a point 23 yards north)
	West side (between St. Mark's Road and a point 23 yards south)
Cannon Street	South side (between Lemprière Street and a point 7 yards east of the entrance to John Wesley Court)
Chevalier Road	East Side (from the northern boundary of No. 7 north to the southern boundary of No. 29)

East side (from a point 3 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 29 to a point 3 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 41)

West side (between a point 12 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 68 Rouge Bouillon and a point 13 yards further south)

West side (between a point 17 yards north of the southern boundary of Percy Villa and a point 13 yards further south)

West side (between a point 13 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 4 Glenrose Place to the southern boundary of Goodwood Lodge)

West side (between the northern boundary of No. 4 Rosslyn Villas and the southern boundary of No. 1 Verulam Place)

South side (between a point 8 yards west of the western boundary of No. 2 and Midvale Road)

West side (between a point 10 yards south of the link road to Clearview Street and a point 13 yards further south)

East side (between a point 5 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 22 and a point 3 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 14)

East side (between Palmyra Road and a point 1 yard north of the northern boundary of the Washington Hotel)

West side (between a point 9 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 9 and a point 6 yards further south)

West side (between a point 21 yards north of Albert Street and a point 2 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 53)

West side (between the southern boundary of No. 7 and Albert Street)

West side (between a point 19 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 31 and a point 17 yards north of Albert Street)

West side (between Dorset Street and a point 13 yards north)

North side (between Aquila Road and a point 52 yards west)

South side (between Le Geyt Street and a point 20 yards west of the entrance to Devonia Close)

Clairvale Road

Clarendon Road

Clearview Street

Columbus Street

Clare Street

Devonshire Place

I	7)r	et	S	tre	et

North side (between a point 1 yard east of the western boundary of No. 27 and a point 11 yards further east)

North side (between a point 10 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 1 and a point 3 yards east of the western boundary of No. 5)

South side (between a point 5 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 4 and a point 4 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 10)

South side (between a point 2 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 12 and a point 4 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 20)

Great Union Road

East side (between the northern boundary of No. 36 and a point 6 yards south of the northern boundary of "Moreland House")

East side (from the southern boundary of No. 22 to a point 11 yards further south)

West side (between a point 1 yard south of the southern boundary of No. 73 and a point 16 yards further north)

West side (between a point 19 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 77 and a point 10 yards further north)

Janvrin Road

West side (from a point 3 yards south of the northeastern corner of No. 65 St. Mark's Road to a point 3 yards north of the south-east corner of the property "Glasper")

West side (from a point 22 yards north of its junction with Stopford Road north to its junction with Byron Lane)

Journeaux Street

North side (between Aquila Road and a point 34 yards west of Great Union Road)

Kensington Place

North side (between the eastern boundary of No. 21 and a point 22 yards south-west)

Lewis Street

South side (from the southern boundary of No. 9 to a point 12 yards further south)

Old St. John's Road

East side (between the northern boundary of No. 20 and a point 18 yards south)

West side (from the north-east corner of the boundary of West Mount Park to a point 23 yards southwards)

Oxford Road

East side (between its junction with Stopford Road and a point 5 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 61)

East side (between the northern boundary of No. 23 and the northern boundary of No. 53)

East side (between its junction with Byron Lane and its junction with St. Marks Road)

Parade, The (eastern arm)

East side (between Cannon Street and a point 58 yards north of Union Street)

Parade Road

South side (from a point 2 yards east of the northern corner of Le Verger sub-station boundary to a point 8 yards further east)

South side (from a point 21 yards east of the northern corner of Le Verger sub-station boundary to a point 10 yards further east)

Peirson Road

South side (between a point 56 yards east of the Esplanade and the northern boundary of No. 26)

South side (between the southern boundary of No. 25 and a point 3 yards north-east of the northern boundary of No. 25)

South side (between a point 2 yards north of the southern boundary of No. 23 and the western boundary of No. 17)

People's Park

South-east side (between a point 34 yards south-west of Westmount Road to a point 32 yards further southwest)

Pomona Road

East side (between Pomona Lane and Poonah Road)

West side (between a point 15 yards south of the junction with Rouge Bouillon and a point 10 yards north of the northern boundary of No. 19)

West side (between the southern boundary of No. 19 and a point 5 yards north)

Richmond Road

West side (from its junction with the entrance to Le Close de Debonaire to a point 2 yards north of the southern boundary of the property "1 Richmond Villas")

South side (between La Pouquelaye and a point 5 yards west of the north-eastern boundary of No. 8 Richmond Road)

Roussel Street

South side (from a point 3 yards south-east of the north-western boundary of St. Mary's Court to a point 30 yards further south-east)

South side (from a point 4 yards north-west of the south-eastern boundary of Mont St. Roch to a point 4 yards further north-west)

South side (from a point 2 yards north-west of the south-eastern boundary of Summerland Villa to the eastern boundary of Melrose)

Savile Street East side (from a point 28 yards north of Cannon Street and a point 22 yards further north)

St. Mark's Road North side (from its junction with Byron Road east to

a point 17 yards from its junction with Oxford Road)

North side (from its junction with Oxford Road east to a point 6 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 46)

North side (from its junction with Oxford Road westwards for a distance of 17 yards)

Stopford Road North side (between Oxford Road and a point

47 yards east of Byron Road)

North side (between a point 3 yards east of its junction with St. Mark's Lane and a point 10 yards further east)

South side (from a point 13 yards west of the western boundary of No. 72 west to the eastern boundary of No. 38)

Victoria Street South side (between a point 64 yards west of David

Place and a point 20 yards further west)

Westmount Road North side (between a point 16 yards west of

Cheapside and a point 14 yards further west)

West Park Avenue East side (from a point 11 yards north of the northern

boundary of No. 1 to a point 1 yard south-west of the

northern boundary of No. 33)

Winchester Street South side (between the western boundary of No. 18

and a point 18 yards east)

Windsor Road North side (between a point 24 yards west of its

junction with Val Plaisant and a point 21 yards

further west)

South side (between a point 15 yards west of its junction with Val Plaisant and a point 4 yards west of

the eastern boundary of No. 24)

PART 3

(Article 29A(b))

ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN 6 P.M. AND 8 A.M. ON ANY DAY

Peirson Road South side (from a point 3 yards north-east of the northern

boundary of No. 25 to a point 2 yards north of the southern

boundary of No. 23)

St. Mark's Road North side (from a point 13 yards east of its junction with David Place westward for a distance of 5 yards)

Stopford Road North side (between a point 13 yards east from the junction

with St. Mark's Lane and a point 8 yards further east)

Victoria Street South side (between a point 51 yards west of David Place

and a point 13 yards further west)

PART 4

(Article 29A(c))

ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN 6 P.M. AND 5 A.M. MONDAY TO SATURDAY AND AT ANY TIME ON A SUNDAY

Aquila Road East side (between Devonshire Lane and a point 24 yards

north)

Columbus Street West side (between Albert Street and a point 17 yards

north)

Dorset Street North side (between Clearview Street and a point 2 yards

west of the eastern boundary of No. 31)

Parade, The West side (between a point 123 yards north of the northern boundary of the Town Hall and a point 11 yards further (western arm)

north)

West side (between a point 12 yards north of the southern Val Plaisant

boundary of "Jersey Monument" and the southern

boundary of No. 1)

Victoria Street South side (between a point 124 yards west of David Place

and a point 28 yards further west)

PART 5¹⁰⁸

(Article 29A(d))

ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN MIDNIGHT. AND 8 A.M. MONDAY TO SATURDAY AND AT ANY TIME ON A SUNDAY

Aquila Road East side (between a point 5 yards north of Poonah

Land and a point 7 yards further north).

Cheapside South side (between a point 11 yards west of its

junction with Kensington Place and a point

16 yards further west)

Peirson Road South side (between Lewis Lane and a point

10 yards east)

South side (between Lewis Lane and a point 12 yards west)

PART 6¹⁰⁹

(Article 29A(e))

ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN 10 P.M. ON ONE DAY AND 9 A.M. ON THE FOLLOWING DAY

Pomona Road

East side (between a point 6 yards north of Pomona Lane and a point 5 yards further north)

PART 7¹¹⁰

(Article 29A(f))

ZONE PARKING PLACES RESERVED FOR PERMIT HOLDERS BETWEEN 10 P.M. ON ONE DAY AND 8 A.M. ON THE FOLLOWING DAY

Oxford Road

North side (between a point 15 yards east of Common Lane and a point 30 yards further east)

SCHEDULE 10¹¹¹

(Article 39)

PART 1¹¹²

PARKING OF VEHICLES ON ROADS FOR LOADING AND UNLOADING

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction
Ann Street	East side (between a point 15 yards south of Charles Street and a point 9 yards further south)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Aquila Road	East side (between Devonshire Lane and a point 24 yards north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	East side (between a point 5 yards north of Poonah Lane and a point 7 yards further north)	20 minutes	8 a.m. to midnight Monday to Saturday;
Beresford Street	South side (between a point 49 yards east of Halkett Place and a point 62 yards further east)	1 hour	2 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	South side (between a point 8 yards west of its junction with Wests Centre and a point 45 yards further west	20 minutes	6 a.m. to 10 a.m. Monday to Saturday
Broad Street	North side (between a point 25 yards east of the western boundary of No. 36 and a point 24 yards further east)	20 minutes	7 a.m. to 11 a.m. Monday to Saturday
	North side (between a point 63 yards east of the western boundary of No. 36 and a point 24 yards further east)	20 minutes	7 a.m. to 11 a.m. Monday to Saturday
Brook Street	Both sides (between Vine Street and King Street)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction	
Burrard Street	South side (between a point 17 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 71 and a point 11 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday	
Castle Street	East side (outside No. 5)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday	
Cattle Street	West side (between a point 20 yards north of Beresford Street and a point 13 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday	
Charing Cross	East side (between Dumaresq Street and a point 23 yards south)	20 minutes	7 a.m. to 11 a.m. Monday to Saturday	
Charles Street	North side (between a point 9 yards east of Providence Street and a point 28 yards further east)	20 minutes	At all times	
Cheapside	South side (between a point 18 yards west of its junction with Lewis Street and a point 18 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday	
Church Street	East side (between a point 13 yards north of Hill Street and a point 10 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to midnight Monday to Saturday	
Colomberie	North side (between Snow Hill and a point 16 yards east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday	
Columbus Street	West side (between Albert Street and a point 17 yards north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday	
Commercial Buildings	East side (between the southern boundary of "Professional Business Systems" and a point 12 yards north). East side (between a point 26 yards south of its junction with the Tunnel and a point	20 minutes 20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday 5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday	

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction
	East side (between a point 104 yards south of its junction with the Tunnel and a point 137 yards further south) East side (between a point 202 yards south of its junction with the Tunnel and a point 219 yards further	20 minutes 20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday 5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	south) East side (between a point 254 yards south of its junction with the Tunnel and a point 263 yards further south) East side (between a point 292 yards south of its junction with the Tunnel and a point 305 yards further south)	20 minutes 20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday 5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Commercial Street	South side (between a point 9 yards east of Castle Street and a point 10 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	South side (between a point 2 yards east of the western boundary of No. 23 and a point 15 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	South side (between the eastern boundary of No. 28 and a point 10 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	South side (between a point 5 yards west of Conway Street and a point 10 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Don Street	East side (between a point 7 yards south of the southern boundary of Waterloo House and a point 14 yards north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction
	East side (between a point 40 yards north of Burrard Street and a point 6 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	West side (between a point 14 yards south of Burrard Street and a point 28 yards further south)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Dorset Street	North side (between Clearview Street and a point 2 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 31)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Esplanade	North side (between a point 36 yards east of its junction with Castle Street and a point 12 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	North side (between a point 124 yards east of its junction with Castle Street and a point 10 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to midnight Monday to Saturday
	North side (between a point 14 yards east of the eastern boundary of "Marina Court" and a point 9 yards further east).	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	South side (between a point 25 yards west of its junction with Castle Street to a point 20 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Gloucester Street	South side (between the eastern boundary of "Everton House" and the western boundary of No. 15)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Grenville Street	East side (between a point 51 yards north of Green Street and a point 10 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction
	East side (between a point 115 yards north of Green Street and a point 19 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Halkett Place	East side (between Beresford Street and a point 14 yards north of Hilgrove Street)	1 hour	2 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	West side (between a point 30 yards north of Burrard Street and a point 11 yards south)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Hilgrove Street	North side (between a point 26 yards east of Bath Street and a point 6 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Hill Street	North side (between a point 35 yards west of its junction with La Motte Street and a point 15 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Hope Street	South side (between a point 19 yards west of Bond Street and a point 8 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Ingouville Place	East side (between Charles Street and a point 18 yards south)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Kensington Place	North side (between Cheapside and a point 33 yards west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to midnight Monday to Saturday
	North side (between a point 19 yards west of the eastern boundary of Central Apartments and a point 12 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to midnight Monday to Saturday
	North side (between a point 10 yards southwest of the eastern corner of the Grand Hotel and a point 12 yards further southwest	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction
La Route de la Liberation	North side (between a point 57 yards west of its junction with Castle Street to a point 22 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
La Rue de L'Etau	West side (between a point 32 yards north of its junction with La Rue de Carteret and a point 11 yards further north)	20 minutes	At all times
	West side (between a point 60 yards north of its junction of La Rue de Carteret and a point 23 yards further north)	20 minutes	At all times
	West side (between a point 198 yards north of its junction with La Rue de Carteret and a point 33 yards further north)	20 minutes	At all times
Library Place	South side (between the western corner of No. 13 and a point 12 yards east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Minden Place	South side (between a point 63 yards west of Bath Street and a point 16 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Minden Street	West side (between a point 9 yards north of Minden Place and a point 10 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Mulcaster Street	South side (between a point 30 yards east of Weighbridge Place and a point 20 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
New Street	West side (between a point 19 yards north of Burrard Street and a point 10 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	West side (between a point 74 yards north of	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction
	Burrard Street and a point 10 yards further north)		
	West side (between a point 28 yards south of Burrard Street and a point 10 yards further south)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	West side (between a point 12 yards north of the southern boundary of "Jersey Monumental" and the southern boundary of No. 1)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to midnight Monday to Saturday
Parade, The (western arm)	West side (between the northern boundary of the Town Hall and a point 10 yards north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	West side (between a point 33 yards north of the northern boundary of the Town Hall and a point 9 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	West side (between a point 123 yards north of the northern boundary of the Town Hall and a point 11 yards further north)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
	North side (between a point 40 yards south of its junction with Gloucester Street and a point 20 yards further south)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Patriotic Street	South side (between a point 16 yards north of Patriotic Place and a point 14 yards further north)	20 minutes	All times Monday to Saturday
Peirson Road	South side (between a point 10 yards east of Lewis Lane and a point 11 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction
Peter Street	South side (between a point 10 yards west of Hilary Street and a point 15 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Roussel Street	South side (between a point 22 yards west of Rouge Bouillon and a point 10 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Sand Street	North side (outside No. 8)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Seale Street	North side (between the western boundary of No. 20 and a point 4 yards east of the eastern boundary of No. 20.)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 10 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Stopford Road	North side (between a point 2 yards west of the south-east corner of No. 5 and a point 24 yards further west)	20 minutes	8 a.m. to midnight Monday to Saturday
Union Street	South side (between a point 17 yards east of Dumaresq Street and a point 27 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to midnight. Monday to Saturday
	South side (between a point 63 yards east of Dumaresq Street and a point 12 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to midnight. Monday to Saturday
Victoria Street	South side (between the western boundary of No. 6 and a point 28 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Waterloo Street	South side (between a point 10 yards west of Halkett Place and a point 9 yards further west)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Wharf Street	West side (between a point 31 yards north of Weighbridge Place and a point 5 yards south)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of restriction
York Street	West side (between a point opposite the northern side of Dumaresq Street and a point 15 yards north)	unlimited	7 a.m. to 11 a.m. Monday to Saturday

PART 2¹¹³

PARKING OF VEHICLES ON FOOTWAYS OR CYCLE TRACKS FOR LOADING AND UNLOADING

Area	Location	Waiting period	Times of use
Bath Street	West side (adjacent to No. 56)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Broad Street	North side (between a point 49 yards east of the western boundary of No. 36 and a point 15 yards further east)	20 minutes	7 a.m. to 11 a.m. Monday to Saturday
Esplanade	North side (between a point 188 yards east of its junction with Castle Street and a point 12 yards further east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday to Saturday
Halkett Place	East side (between a point 10 yards south of Queen Street and a point 15 yards further south)	20 minutes	6 a.m. to 10 a.m.
La Motte Street	South side (between Snow Hill and a point 14 yards east)	20 minutes	5 a.m. to 11 a.m. Monday to Saturday

SCHEDULE 11¹¹⁴

(Article 40)

PARKING OF MOTOR CYCLES AND MOPEDS

Burrard Street	South side (between a point 5 yards west of the eastern boundary of No. 71 Halkett Place and a point 12 yards further west)
Chevalier Road	East side (between the southern boundary of No. 29 and a point 3 yards south of the northern boundary of No. 29)
Clairvale Road	West side (between the northern and southern boundaries of No. 4 Glenrose Place)
	West side (between a point 1 yard north of the northern boundary of Percy Villa and a point 6 yards further north)
Commercial Buildings	South side (between a point 14 yards west of the western edge of the northern slipway of the English Harbour and a point 4 yards further west)
	West side (between a point 163 yards south of the north-eastern corner of the Old Harbour and a point 8 yards further south)
Don Street	East side (between a point 18 yards north of Burrard Street and a point 14 yards further north)
Esplanade	North side (between a point 34 yards east of Castle Street and a point 16 yards further east)
	North side (between a point 173 yards east of Castle Street and a point 17 yards further east)
Gloucester Street	South side (between a point 30 yards east of The Parade and a point 35 yards further east)
Great Union Road	East side (between a point 11 yards south of No. 22 and a point 4 yards further south
Grenville Street	East side (between a point 40 yards north of Green Street and a point 11 yards further north)

Hilary Street West side (between a point 22 yards north

of the northern boundary of No. 14 and a point 19 yards further north)

Hope Street South side (between a point 10 yards west

of Bond Street and a point 9 yards further

west)

Ingouville Lane West side (between a point 27 yards north

of Charles Street and a point 12 yards

further north)

Parade Road South side (from a point 10 yards east of

the northern corner of Le Verger substation boundary to a point 11 yards

further east)

Parade, The (eastern arm) West side (between a point 29 yards north

of its junction with Union Street and a

point 9 yards further north)

West side (between a point 45 yards north of its junction with Union Street and a

point 6 yards further north)

Phillips Street South side (between a point 47 yards east

of Bath Street and a point 9 yards further

east)

Seale Street North side (between a point 6 yards west

of Median Court and a point 11 yards

further west)

Stopford Road South side (between a point 3 yards east of

the western boundary of No. 30 and a point 2 yards east of the western boundary

of No. 36)

Windsor Road North side (from a point 45 yards west of

its junction with Val Plaisant to a point

5 yards further west

ENDNOTES

Table of Legislation History

Legislation	Year and No	Commencement
Road Traffic (Saint Helier) (Jersey)	R&O.8916	26 March 1996
Order 1996		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.9060	10 March 1997
(Amendment) (Jersey) Order 1997		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.9201	1 March 1998
(Amendment No. 2) (Jersey)		
Order 1998		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.9218	17 March 1998
(Amendment No. 3) (Jersey)		
Order 1998		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.9300	27 October 1998
(Amendment No. 4) (Jersey)		
Order 1998		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.9303	1 November 1998
(Amendment No. 5) (Jersey)		
Order 1998		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.9391	17 May 1999
(Amendment No. 6) (Jersey)		
Order 1999		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.9434	5 September 1999
(Amendment No. 7) (Jersey)		
Order 1999		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.23/2001	1 February 2001
(Amendment No. 8) (Jersey)		
Order 2001		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.97/2001	25 June 2001
(Amendment No. 9) (Jersey)		
Order 2001		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.104/2002	1 November 2002
(Amendment No. 10) (Jersey) Order		
2002	202 444 /2222	1 2000
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.111/2002	4 November 2002
(Amendment No. 11) (Jersey) Order		
2002	D2 O 27/2002	12 May 2002
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.37/2003	12 May 2003
(Amendment No. 12) (Jersey) Order		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	P&O 100/2002	28 Octobor 2002
-	R&O.109/2003	28 October 2003
(Amendment No. 13) (Jersey) Order 2003		
	P&O 110/2002	28 October 2003
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.110/2003	20 October 2003
(Amendment No. 14) (Jersey) Order 2003		
Oluei 2005		

Legislation	Year and No	Commencement
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.120/2003	5 November 2003
(Amendment No. 15) (Jersey)		
Order 2003		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.53/2004	23 June 2004
(Amendment No. 16) (Jersey) Order		
2004		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.135/2004	19 November 2004
(Amendment No. 17) (Jersey) Order		
2004		
Road Traffic (Saint Helier)	R&O.120/2005	27 October 2005
(Amendment No. 18) (Jersey) Order		
2005		
States of Jersey (Amendments and	R&O.47/2005	9 December 2005
Construction Provisions No. 7)		
(Jersey) Regulations 2005		
States of Jersey (Amendments and	R&O.133/2005	9 December 2005
Construction Provisions No. 12)		
(Jersey) Regulations 2005		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.54/2006	23 June 2006
No. 19) (Jersey) Order 2006		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.1/2007	19 January 2007
No. 20) (Jersey) Order 2007		,
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.87/2007	30 July 2007
No. 21) (Jersey) Order 2006		333., 233.
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.58/2008	1 May 2008
No. 22) (Jersey) Order 2008		
Road Traffic (St. Helier Amendments)	R&O.22/2009	13 March 2009
(Jersey) Order 2009	,	
Road Traffic (St. Helier Amendments)	R&O.139/2009	25 December 2009 – Articles 1, 2
(No. 2) (Jersey) Order 2009		and 14
(**** = 7 (****** = ****** = ******		
		13 January 2010 – remainder
Road Traffic (St. Helier Amendments)	R&O.74/2010	16 July 2010
(No. 3) (Jersey) Order 2010		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.168/2011	30 December 2011
No. 23) (Jersey) Order 2011	11001200/2022	
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.40/2012	10 March 2012
No. 24) (Jersey) Order 2012	1100110/2012	10 1/10/12/12
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.58/2012	1 May 2012
No. 25) (Jersey) Order 2012	1100.50/2012	1 Way 2012
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.28/2013	8 March 2013
No. 26) (Jersey) Order 2013		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.49/2013	1 May 2013
No. 27) (Jersey) Order 2013	1.40.75/2013	1 Way 2013
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.37/2014	1 May 2014
No. 28) (Jersey) Order 2014	100.37/2014	1 Way 2014
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.180/2014	25 November 2014
1	NXU.10U/2U14	25 November 2014
No. 29) (Jersey) Order 2014		

Legislation	Year and No	Commencement
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.43/2015	1 May 2015
No. 30) (Jersey) Order 2015	110011072013	1 1110, 2015
States of Jersey (Transfer of	R&O.158/2015	1 January 2016
Functions No. 8) (Miscellaneous		
Transfers) (Jersey) Regulations 2015		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.6/2016	26 January 2016
No. 31) (Jersey) Order 2016		·
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.39/2017	3 April 2017
No. 32) (Jersey) Order 2017		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.121/2017	27 November 2017
No. 33) (Jersey) Order 2017		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.72/2019	23 August 2019
No. 34) (Jersey) Order 2019		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.150/2019	30 December 2019
No. 35) (Jersey) Order 2019		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.79/2021	18 June 2021
No. 36) (Jersey) Order 2021		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.109/2021	20 September 2021
No. 37) (Jersey) Order 2021		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.73/2022	21 June 2022
No. 38) (Jersey) Order 2022		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.31/2023	12 May 2023
No. 39) (Jersey) Order 2023		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.58/2023	13 July 2023
No. 40) (Jersey) Order 2023		
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.83/2023	28 September 2023
No. 41) (Jersey) Order 2023	20.0.406/2022	1.0000
Road Traffic (Miscellaneous	R&O.106/2023	1 December 2023
Amendments – Electric Vehicle		
Parking) (Jersey) Order 2023	D0 0 2 /2024	14 Falaman 2024 Anti-las 1 2
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Amendment	R&O.3/2024	14 February 2024 – Articles 1, 3
No. 42) (Jersey) Order 2024		and 4
		1 May 2024 – Article 2
Road Traffic (St. Helier) (Jersey)	R&O.88/2024	24 December 2024
Amendment Order 2024	100.00/2024	27 December 2024
Amendment Order 2024	1	

Table of Renumbered Provisions

Original	Current
Part I	Part 1
2(2), (3)	spent, omitted from this revised edition
2(4)	2(2)
Part II	Part 2
3 (1A)	3 (2)
(2)	(3)
6(1)(b)	deleted by <u>R&O.104/2002</u>

Original	Current
(c)	(b)
(d)	(c)
Part III	Part 3
15(1)(aa)	15(1)(b)
(b)	(c)
Part IV	repealed by <u>R&O.104/2002</u>
28	repealed by <u>R&O.104/2002</u>
29	repealed by <u>R&O.104/2002</u>
Part IV (inserted by R&O.109/2003)	Part 4
28	28
29	29
29A	30
29B	31
29C	32
29D	33
29E	34
29F	35
29G	36
29H	37
291	38
Part V	Part 5
30	39
30A	repealed by <u>R&O.37/2003</u>
Part VI	Part 6
31	40
Part VII	Part 7
32	41
33	spent, omitted from this revised edition
34	42
FIRST SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 1
PART I	PART 1
PART II	PART 2
PART III	PART 3
SECOND SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 2
PART I	PART 1
PART II	PART 2
PART III	PART 3
THIRD SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 3
FOURTH SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 4
FIFTH SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 5
SIXTH SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 6
PART I	PART 1
PART II	PART 1
PART III	PART 3
PART IV	PART 4
SEVENTH SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 7
PART I	PART 1

Original	Current
PART I	PART 2
PART III	PART 3
PART IV	PART 4
PART V	PART 5
PART VI	PART 6
EIGHTH SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 8
PART I	PART 1
PART II	PART 2
PART IIA	PART 3
PART III	PART 4
PART IIIA	PART 5
PART IV	PART 6
PART V	PART 7
PART VI	PART 8
PART VII	PART 9
PART VIII	PART 10
PART IX	PART 11
PART X	PART 12
PART XI	PART 13
NINTH SCHEDULE	repealed by <u>R&O.104/2002</u>
NINTH SCHEDULE as inserted by	SCHEDULE 9
R&O.109/2003	
PART I	PART 1
PART II	PART 2
TENTH SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 10
PART I	PART 1
PART II	PART 2
ELEVENTH SCHEDULE	SCHEDULE 11
TWELFTH SCHEDULE	spent, omitted from this revised edition

Table of Endnote References

This Order has been amended by the States of Jersey (Amendments and Construction Provisions No. 7) (Jersey) Regulations 2005 and the States of Jersey (Amendments and Construction Provisions No. 12) (Jersey) Regulations 2005. The amendments replace all references to a Committee of the States of Jersey with a reference to a Minister of the States of Jersey, and remove and add defined terms appropriately, consequentially upon the move from a committee system of government to a ministerial system of government Correction accompanying 1 January 2009 update: correction of incorporation of amendments made by R&O.1/2007 ² Article 2(1) amended by R&O.9303, R&O.104/2002, R&O.109/2003, *R&O.1/2007*, *R&O.158/2015*, *R&O.73/2022*, *R&O.106/2023* ³ *Article 3*(2) substituted by R&O.74/2010 ⁴ Article 4(3) substituted by R&O.37/2003 ⁵ Article 4(4) added by R&O.168/2011, deleted by R&O.88/2024

⁶ Article 5	substituted by R&O.9303
⁷ Article 6(1)	substituted by R&O.139/2009
⁸ Article 6(2)	substituted by R&O.74/2010, editorial change, "these Regulations"
	deleted, "this Order" inserted instead
⁹ Article 6(4)	deleted by R&O.87/2007
¹⁰ Article 6(5)	substituted by R&O.22/2009, amended by R&O.168/2011
¹¹ Article 7	amended by R&O.53/2004
¹² Article 8(3)	substituted by R&O.9060
¹³ Article 8(4)	inserted by R&O.9303
¹⁴ Article 9(6)	amended by R&O.9300, R&O.9391
¹⁵ Article 10(1)	amended by R&O.120/2003, R&O.1/2007, R&0.58/2008,
	R&O.22/2009, R&O.74/2010, R&O.168/2011, R&O.39/2017,
	R&O.121/2017, R&O.106/2023
¹⁶ Article 11	substituted by R&O.22/2009, amended by R&O.139/2009
¹⁷ Article 11(1)	amended by R&O.106/2023
¹⁸ Article 11(2)	amended by R&O.121/2017, R&O.106/2023
¹⁹ Article 11(3)	amended by R&O.106/2023
²⁰ Article 11(4)	deleted by R&O.74/2010
²¹ Article 12(3)	substituted by R&O.22/2009
²² Article 12(4)	deleted by R&O.74/2010
²³ Article 12(8)	amended by R&O.109/2003
²⁴ Article 13(1)	amended by R&O.109/2003
²⁵ Article 13(2)	amended by R&O.109/2003
²⁶ Article 14	amended by R&O.109/2003, R&O.121/2017
²⁷ Article 15	substituted by R&O.23/2001, amended by R&O.104/2002
²⁸ Article 15(1)	amended by R&O.109/2003
²⁹ Article 16	substituted by R&O.121/2017
³⁰ Article 17	substituted by R&O.58/2008, amended by R&O.121/2017
³¹ Article 17A	inserted by R&O.121/2017
³² Article 20	substituted by R&O.22/2009
³³ Article 20(1)	amended by R&O.168/2011, R&O.106/2023
³⁴ Article 20(2)	amended by R&O.168/2011, R&O.106/2023
³⁵ Article 20(3)	deleted by R&O.106/2023
³⁶ Article 20(4)	amended by R&O.168/2011, R&O.106/2023
³⁷ Article 20(5)	deleted by R&O.74/2010
³⁸ Article 21	substituted by R&O.22/2009
³⁹ Article 21(1)	amended by R&O.168/2011, R&O.106/2023
⁴⁰ Article 21(2)	amended by R&O.168/2011, R&O.106/2023
⁴¹ Article 21A	inserted by R&O.74/2010
⁴² Article 21A(1)	editorial change, "Regulation" deleted, "Article" inserted instead,
	amended by R&O.168/2011, R&O.106/2023
⁴³ Article 22	revoked by R&O.168/2011
⁴⁴ Article 25	substituted by R&O.9391
⁴⁵ Article 27A	inserted by R&O.74/2010
⁴⁶ Article 27B	inserted by R&O.150/2019
⁴⁷ Article 27B(1)	amended by R&O.106/2023
⁴⁸ Article 27C	inserted by R&O.106/2023
⁴⁹ Part 4	substituted by R&O.1/2007
⁵⁰ Article 28	substituted by R&O.58/2008, amended by R&O.22/2009,
	R&O.139/2009, R&O.168/2011
⁵¹ Article 29	substituted by R&O.139/2009
⁵² Article 29A	substituted by R&O.74/2010, amended by R&O.168/2011

⁵³ Article 29B	inserted by R&O.139/2009
⁵⁴ Article 29C	inserted by R&O.139/2009
⁵⁵ Article 29D	inserted by R&O.139/2009
⁵⁶ Article 30(1)	amended by R&O.168/2011
⁵⁷ Article 30(2)	amended by R&O.168/2011
⁵⁸ Article 32	substituted by R&O.58/2023
⁵⁹ Article 32(1)	amended by R&O.3/2024
⁶⁰ Article 33(2)	substituted by R&O.58/2008
⁶¹ Part 5	substituted by R&O.37/2003
⁶² Article 39	substituted by R&O.37/2003, amended by R&O139/2009
⁶³ Article 39(1)	substituted by R&O.168/2011
⁶⁴ Article 40(1)	renumbered by R&O.1/2007
⁶⁵ Article 40(2)	inserted by R&O.1/2007, amended by R&O.168/2011
⁶⁶ Article 41	amended by R&O.104/2002
⁶⁷ Schedule 1	Part 1 amended by R&O.9060, R&O.9300, R&O.9391, R&O.9434,
Screenic 1	R&O.97/2001, R&O.37/2003, R&O.109/2003, R&O.53/2004,
	R&O.135/2004, R&O.120/2005, R&O.1/2007, R&O.58/2008,
	R&O.74/2010, R&O.168/2011, R&O.28/2013, R&O.180/2014,
	R&O.72/2019, R&O.79/2021, R&O.73/2022, R&O.31/2023
⁶⁸ Schedule 1	Part 2 amended by R&O.79/2021
69 Schedule 1	Part 3 inserted by R&O.53/2004, amended by R&O.120/2005,
Schedule 1	R&O.28/2013, R&O.79/2021, R&O.73/2022, R&O.31/2023
⁷⁰ Schedule 2	Part 1 amended by R&O.120/2005, R&O.22/2009, R&O.180/2014
71 Schedule 2	Part 3 substituted by R&O.28/2013, amended by R&O.180/2014
72 Schedule 2	Part 4 added by R&O.168/2011, amended by R&O.40/2012, deleted
Schedule 2	by R&O.88/2024
⁷³ Schedule 3	amended by R&O.9391, R&O.120/2005, R&O.1/2007, R&O.22/2009, R&O.168/2011
⁷⁴ Schedule 4	substituted by R&O.87/2007, amended by R&O.58/2008,
	R&O.22/2009, R&O.139/2009, R&O.74/2010, R&O.168/2011,
	R&O.28/2013, R&O.180/2014, R&O.6/2016, R&O.39/2017,
	R&O.72/2019, R&O.79/2021, R&O.109/2021, R&O.73/2022,
	R&O.31/2023
⁷⁵ Schedule 5	amended by R&O.9060, R&O.109/2003, R&O.22/2009, R&O.6/2016,
	R&O.39/2017, R&O.73/2022, R&O.31/2023
⁷⁶ Schedule 6	Part 1 amended by R&O.9060, R&O.9300, R&O.53/2004,
	R&O.74/2010, R&O.39/2017, R&O.72/2019, R&O.73/2022,
	R&O.31/2023
⁷⁷ Schedule 6	Part 2 amended by R&O.9300, R&O.53/2004, R&O.74/2010,
	R&O.39/2017
⁷⁸ Schedule 6	Part 3 inserted by R&O.53/2004, substituted by R&O.54/2006,
Serieume o	amended by R&O.39/2017, R&O.72/2019, R&O.73/2022,
	R&O.31/2023
⁷⁹ Schedule 6	Part 4 inserted by R&O.9303, amended by R&O.111/2002
80 Schedule 7	Part 1 amended by R&O.9060, R&O.9300
81 Schedule 7	Part 2 amended by R&O.9300
82 Schedule 7	Part 4 amended by R&O.9060, R&O.9300, R&O.9391, R&O.97/2001,
	R&O.109/2003
⁸³ Schedule 8	Part 1 substituted by R&O.139/2009, amended by R&O.74/2010,
	R&O.168/2011, R&O.6/2016, R&O.39/2017, R&O.79/2021
⁸⁴ Schedule 8	Part 1A inserted by R&O.168/2011, amended by R&O.39/2017
⁸⁵ Schedule 8	Part 1B inserted by R&O.168/2011

⁸⁶ Schedule 8	Part 1C inserted by R&O.39/2017, amended by R&O.79/2021
⁸⁷ Schedule 8	Part 2 substituted by R&O.139/2009, amended by R&O.74/2010,
	R&O.168/2011, R&O.28/2013, R&O.180/2014, R&O.6/2016,
	R&O.39/2017, R&O.72/2019, R&O.150/2019, R&O.79/2021,
	R&O.109/2021, R&O.73/2022, R&O.31/2023, R&O.83/2023
⁸⁸ Schedule 8	Part 2A inserted by R&O.39/2017
⁸⁹ Schedule 8	Part 3 substituted by $R\&O.139/2009$, amended by $R\&O.74/2010$,
	R&O.168/2011, R&O.28/2013, R&O.39/2017, R&O.72/2019,
	editorial change, entry relating to "Commercial Buildings", "of of"
	deleted, "of" inserted instead, R&O.79/2021, amended by
00 0 1 1 1 0	R&O.109/2021, R&O.83/2023
90 Schedule 8	Part 3A substituted by R&O.139/2009
⁹¹ Schedule 8	Part 3B inserted by R&O.168/2011, amended by R&O.39/2017,
92 C - 1 - 1 - 1 - 0	R&O.88/2024
⁹² Schedule 8	Part 4 substituted by R&O.139/2009, amended by R&O.74/2010,
⁹³ Schedule 8	R&O.168/2011, R&O.79/2021
94 Schedule 8	Part 5 deleted by R&O.1/2007 Part 6 amonded by R&O.0300, R&O.104/2002, R&O.111/2002
~ Schedule 8	Part 6 amended by R&O.9300, R&O.104/2002, R&O.111/2002, R&O.120/2005, R&O.1/2007, R&O.22/2009, R&O.74/2010,
	R&O.168/2011, R&O.6/2016, R&O.39/2017, R&O.72/2019, amended
	by R&O.79/2021
95 Schedule 8	Part 6 sub-heading substituted by R&O.22/2009
⁹⁶ Schedule 8	Part 7 substituted by R&O.22/2009, amended by R&O.28/2013,
schedule o	deleted by R&O.72/2019
⁹⁷ Schedule 8	Part 8 amended by R&O.74/2010, deleted by R&O.72/2019
98 Schedule 8	Part 9 deleted by R&O.168/2011
⁹⁹ Schedule 8	Part 11 amended by R&O.9300
¹⁰⁰ Schedule 8	Part 12 substituted by R&O.9391
¹⁰¹ Schedule 8	Part 13 amended by R&O.120/2005, R&O.1/2007, R&O.39/2017,
	R&O.79/2021
¹⁰² Schedule 8	Part 14 inserted by R&O.74/2010
¹⁰³ Schedule 8	Part 15 inserted by R&O.150/2019, amended by R&O.79/2021,
	R&O.73/2022, R&O.106/2023
¹⁰⁴ Schedule 8	Part 16 inserted by R&O.106/2023
¹⁰⁵ Schedule 9	substituted by R&O.139/2009
106 Schedule 9	Part 1 substituted by R&O.168/2011, amended by R&O.73/2022
¹⁰⁷ Schedule 9	Part 2 amended by R&O.74/2010, R&O.168/2011, R&O.39/2017,
100	R&O.79/2021
108 Schedule 9	Part 5 amended by R&O.168/2011
109 Schedule 9	Part 6 added by R&O.74/2010
110 Schedule 9	Part 7 added by R&O.168/2011
111 Schedule 10	substituted by R&O.87/2007
¹¹² Schedule 10	Part 1 substituted by R&O.22/2009, amended by R&O.139/2009,
	R&O.74/2010, R&O.168/2011, R&O.28/2013, R&O.180/2014,
	R&O.6/2016, R&O.39/2017, R&O.72/2019, R&O.79/2021, R&O.73/2022, R&O.31/2023, R&O.3/2024, R&O.88/2024
¹¹³ Schedule 10	R&O.73/2022, R&O.31/2023, R&O.3/2024, R&O.88/2024 Part 2 amended by R&O.6/2016, R&O.72/2019, R&O.73/2022
Schedule 10 114 Schedule 11	substituted by R&0.87/2007, amended by R&0.22/2009,
	R&O.28/2013, R&O.39/2017, R&O.73/2022, R&O.31/2023,
	11 CC 0.40/4013, 11 CC 0.3//401/, 11 CC 0.//3/4044, 11 CC 0.31/4043,